



## **General Assembly**

Distr. GENERAL

A/37/100/Add.1 8 October 1982 ENGLISH ORIGINAL: ENGLISH/FRENCH

Thirty-seventh session

#### ANNOTATED AGENDA OF THE THIRTY-SEVENTH REGULAR SESSION OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY\*

#### CONTENTS

			Page
I.	INT	RODUCT ION	21
II.	ANN	IOTATED AGENDA	22
	1.	Opening of the session by the Chairman of the delegation of Iraq	22
	2.	Minute of silent prayer or meditation	22
	3.	Credentials of representatives to the thirty-seventh session of the General Assembly:	
		(a) Appointment of the members of the Credentials Committee;	
		(b) Report of the Credentials Committee	22
	4.	Election of the President of the General Assembly	22
	5.	Election of the officers of the Main Committees	22
	6.	Election of the Vice-Presidents of the General Assembly	22
	7.	Notification by the Secretary-General under Article 12, paragraph 2, of the Charter of the United Nations	23

\* The purpose of this document is to bring up to the date the information contained in the annotated preliminary list of items to be included in the provisional agenda of the thirty-seventh session of the General Assembly (A/37/100).

.

8.	Adoption of the agenda and organization of work:	
	(a) Report of the General Committee;	
	(b) Subsidiary organs of the General Assembly	23
9.	General debate	23
10.	Report of the Secretary-General on the work of the Organization	23
11.	Report of the Security Council	24
12.	Report of the Economic and Social Council	24
13.	Report of the International Court of Justice	30
14.	Report of the International Atomic Energy Agency	30
15.	Elections to fill vacancies in principal organs:	
	(a) Election of five non-permanent members of the Security Council	30
	(b) Election of eighteen members of the Economic and Social Council	30
16.	Elections to fill vacancies in subsidiary organs and other elections:	
	(a) Election of fifteen members of the Industrial Development Board	30
	(b) Election of nineteen members of the Governing Council of the United Nations Environment Programme	31
	(c) Election of twelve members of the World Food Council	31
	(d) Election of seven members of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination	31
	(e) Election of the members of the Board of Governors of the United Nations Special Fund for Land-locked Developing Countries	31
	(f) Election of seventeen members of the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law	31

#### Page

	(g)	Election of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees	32
17.	Appo appo	pintments to fill vacancies in subsidiary organs and other pintments:	
	(a)	Appointment of five members of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions	32
	(b)	Appointment of six members of the Committee on Contributions	32
	(c)	Appointment of a member of the Board of Auditors	32
	(d)	Confirmation of the appointment of three members of the Investments Committee	32
	(e)	Appointment of three members of the United Nations Administrative Tribunal	32
	(f)	International Civil Service Commission:	
		(i) Appointment of five members of the Commission;	
		(ii) Designation of the Chairman and Vice-Chairman of the Commission	33
	(g)	Appointment of three members and three alternate members of the United Nations Staff Pension Committee	33
	(h)	Appointment of the members of the Consultative Committee on the Voluntary Fund for the United Nations Decade	
		for Women	33
	<b>(i)</b>	Confirmation of the appointment of the Executive Director of the United Nations Industrial Development Organization	33
	(j)	Confirmation of the appointment of the Secretary-General of the United Nations Conference on Trade and Development	33
	(k)	Appointment of the United Nations Commissioner for Namibia	33
	(1)	Confirmation of the appointment of the Executive Director of the United Nations Special Fund for Land-locked	
		Developing Countries	33

18.	Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples:	
	(a) Report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples;	
	(b) Report of the Secretary-General	34
19.	Admission of new Members to the United Nations	34
20.	The situation in Kampuchea: report of the Secretary-General	34
21.	Consideration and adoption of the revised draft World Charter for Nature: report of the Secretary-General	34
22.	Co-operation between the United Nations and the Organization of the Islamic Conference: report of the Secretary-General	34
23.	Co-operation between the United Nations and the League of Arab States: report of the Secretary-General	34
24.	Armed Israeli aggression against the Iraqi nuclear installations and its grave consequences for the established international system concerning the peaceful uses of nuclear energy, the non-proliferation of nuclear weapons and international peace and security: report of the Secretary-General	35
25.	The situation in Afghanistan and its implications for international peace and security: report of the Secretary-General	35
26.	Co-operation between the United Nations and the Asian-African Legal Consultative Committee	35
27.	Preparation of the United Nations Conference for the Promotion of International Co-operation in the Peaceful Uses of Nuclear Energy: report of the Preparatory Committee for the United Nations Conference for the Promotion of International Co-operation in the Peaceful Uses of Nuclear Energy	35
28.	Third United Nations Conference on the Law of the Sea	35
29.	Co-operation between the United Nations and the Organization of African Unity: report of the Secretary-General	35

		Page
30.	Question of the Comorian island of Mayotte: report of the Secretary-General	. 35
31.	Question of Palestine:	
	<ul> <li>(a) Report of the Committee on the Exercise of the Inalienable Rights of the Palestinian People;</li> </ul>	
	(b) Report of the Preparatory Committee for the International Conference on the Question of Palestine;	
	(c) Reports of the Secretary-General	36
32.	Question of Namibia:	
	(a) Report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples;	
	(b) Report of the United Nations Council for Namibia;	
	(c) Reports of the Secretary-General	38
33.	Policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa:	
	(a) Report of the Special Committee against Apartheid;	
	(b) Report of the <u>Ad Hoc</u> Committee on the Drafting of an International Convention against <u>Apartheid</u> in Sports;	
	(c) Reports of the Secretary-General	38
34.	The situation in the Middle East: reports of the Secretary-General	39
35.	Question of peace, stability and co-operation in	
36.	South-East Asia	41
30,	Question of equitable representation on and increase in the membership of the Security Council	41
37.	Question of Cyprus: report of the Secretary-General	41
38.	Launching of global negotiations on international economic co-operation for development	41

. . .

39.	Economic and social consequences of the armaments race and its extremely harmful effects on world peace and security: report of the Secretary-General	41
40.	Reduction of military budgets:	
	(a) Report of the Disarmament Commission;	
	(b) Report of the Secretary-General	42
41.	Implementation of General Assembly resolution 36/83 concerning the signature and ratification of Additional Protocol I of the Treaty for the Prohibition of Nuclear Weapons in Latin America (Treaty of Tlatelolco)	42
42.	Cessation of all test explosions of nuclear weapons: report of the Committee on Disarmament	42
43.	Implementation of General Assembly resolution 36/85: report of the Committee on Disarmament	42
44.	Implementation of the Declaration on the Denuclearization of Africa: report of the Secretary-General	42
45.	Establishment of a nuclear-weapon-free zone in the region of the Middle East	42
46.	Establishment of a nuclear-weapon-free zone in South Asia: report of the Secretary-General	42
47.	Prohibition of the development and manufacture of new types of weapons of mass destruction and new systems of such weapons: report of the Committee on Disarmament	43
48.	Implementation of the Declaration of the Indian Ocean as a Zone of Peace: report of the <u>Ad Hoc</u> Committee on the Indian Ocean	43
49.	World Disarmament Conference: report of the <u>Ad Hoc</u> Committee on the World Disarmament Conference	43
50.	Review of the implementation of the recommendations and decisions adopted by the General Assembly at its tenth special session:	
	(a) Report of the Disarmament Commission;	
	(b) Report of the Committee on Disarmament;	

		•	Page
	(c)	Disarmament Week: report of the Secretary-General;	
	(d)	Nuclear weapons in all aspects: report of the Committee on Disarmament;	
	(e)	Status of multilateral disarmament agreements: report of the Secretary-General;	
	(f)	Non-use of nuclear weapons and prevention of nuclear war;	
	(g)	Prohibition of the nuclear neutron weapon: report of the Committee on Disarmament;	
	(h)	Implementation of the recommendations and decisions of the tenth special session: report of the Committee on Disarmament	43
51.	Use Be E	ed Nations Conference on Prohibitions or Restrictions of of Certain Conventional Weapons Which May Be Deemed to xcessively Injurious or to Have Indiscriminate Effects; rt of the Secretary-General	44
52.	of ti or ti	lusion of an international convention on the strengthening he security of non-nuclear-weapon States against the use hreat of use of nuclear weapons: report of the Committee isarmament	44
53.	non-i	lusion of effective international arrangements to assure nuclear-weapon States against the use or threat of use of ear weapons: report of the Committee on Disarmament	44
54.	Chemi	ical and bacteriological (biological) weapons:	
	(a)	Report of the Committee on Disarmament;	
	(b)	Report of the Secretary-General	44
55.	Gener	al and complete disarmament:	
	(a)	Prohibition of the development, production, stockpiling and use of radiological weapons: report of the Committee on Disarmament;	
	(b)	Prevention of an arms race in outer space and prohibition of anti-satellite systems: report of the Committee on Disarmament;	

	(c)	Institutional arrangements relating to the process of disarmament;	
	(d)	Non-stationing of nuclear weapons on the territories of States where there are no such weapons at present: report of the Committee on Disarmament;	
	(e)	Prohibition of the production of fissionable material for weapons purposes: report of the Committee on Disarmament;	
	(f)	Strategic arms limitation talks	45
56.	Isra	eli nuclear armament: report of the Secretary-General	45
57.	wear	lusion of a treaty on the prohibition of the stationing of oons of any kind in outer space: report of the Committee Disarmament	45
58.	Deve Stat	elopment and strengthening of good-neighbourliness between tes: report of the Secretary-General	45
59.	Stre	lew of the implementation of the Declaration on the engthening of International Security: report of the retary-General	45
60.	Effe Scie	ects of atomic radiation: report of the United Nations entific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation	45
61.	Aff	ort of the Special Committee to Investigate Israeli Practices ecting the Human Rights of the Population of the Occupied citories	46
62.	Int	ernational co-operation in the peaceful uses of outer space:	
	(a)	Report of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space;	
	(b)	Second United Nations Conference on the Exploration and Peaceful Uses of Outer Space:	
		(i) Report of the Preparatory Committee for the Conference;	
		(ii) Report of the Conference	46

/...

4

#### CONTENTS (continued)

			Page
63.	the tele	aration of an international convention on principles governing use by States of artificial earth satellites for direct vision broadcasting: report of the Committee on the reful Uses of Outer Space	47
64.	Comp oper	rehensive review of the whole question of peace-keeping ations in all their aspects	47
65.	United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East:		
	(a)	Report of the Commissioner-General;	
	(b)	Report of the Working Group on the Financing of the United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East;	
	(c)	Report of the United Nations Conciliation Commission for Palestine;	
	(d)	Reports of the Secretary-General	47
66.	Inte repo	rnational co-operation to avert new flows of refugees: rt of the Secretary-General	47
67.	Ques	tions relating to information:	
	(a)	Report of the Committee on Information;	
	(b)	Report of the Secretary-General;	
	(c)	Report of the Director-General of the United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization	48
68.	Isra to ti	el's decision to build a canal linking the Mediterranean Sea ne Dead Sea: report of the Secretary-General	48
69.	Ques Euroj	tion of the Malagasy islands of Glorieuses, Juan de Nova, pa and Bassas da Indía	48
70.	Ques <sup>:</sup> Unite	tion of the composition of the relevant organs of the ed Nations	48

ţ,

.

				Page
71.	Deve	lopmen	at and international economic co-operation:	
	(a)	Inter Natio	national Development Strategy for the Third United	48
	(b)	Chart	ter of Economic Rights and Duties of States	49
	(c)	Trade	e and development:	
		( <b>i</b> )	Report of the Trade and Development Board;	
		(ii)	Report of the Secretary-General;	
	(	(i i i)	Reports of the Secretary-General of the United Nations Conference on Trade and Development	49
	(d)	Indu	strialization:	
		(i)	Report of the Industrial Development Board;	
		( <b>ii</b> )	Report of the Secretary-General	50
	(e)	Inte	nce and technology for development: report of the rgovernmental Committee on Science and Technology for lopment	51
	(f)	Food	problems:	
		(i)	Report of the World Food Council;	
		(ii)	Report of the Secretary-General	51
	(g)	Ec on coun	omic and technical co-operation among developing tries	51
	(h)	Rest Unit	ructuring of the economic and social sectors of the ed Nations system: report of the Secretary-General	. 52
	(i)	Envi	ronment:	
		<b>(i)</b>	Report of the Governing Council of the United Nations Environment Programme on its session of a special character and on its tenth session;	
		(ii)	Reports of the Secretary-General	. 52

/...

	· ·	Page
(j)	Human settlements:	
	(i) Report of the Commission on Human Settlements;	
	(ii) Reports of the Secretary-General	53
(k)	Effective mobilization and integration of women in development: report of the Secretary-General	54
(1)	Long-term trends in economic development: report of the Secretary-General	54
(m)	United Nations Special Fund	54
(n)	New and renewable sources of energy:	
	<ul> <li>Report of the Interim Committee on New and Renewable Sources of Energy;</li> </ul>	
	(ii) Report of the Secretary-General	54
(o)	Implementation of the Substantial New Programme of Action for the 1980s for the Least Developed Countries: report	
	of the Secretary-General	55
(p)	New international human order: moral aspects of development	55
Oper	ational activities for development:	55
(a)	Operational activities for development of the United Nations system: report of the Secretary-General	55
(b)	United Nations Development Programme: report of the Secretary-General	
		55
(c)	United Nations Capital Development Fund	56
(đ)	United Nations Revolving Fund for Natural Resources Exploration	56
(e)	United Nations Fund for Population Activities	56
(f)	United Nations Volunteers programme	56
(g)	United Nations Special Fund for Land-locked Developing	
	Countries	57

72.

.

CONTENTS (continued)

-

			<u>Page</u>
	(h)	United Nations Children's Fund	57
	(i)	World Food Programme	57
	(j)	Technical co-operation activities undertaken by the Secretary-General	57
73.	Trai	ning and research:	
	(a)	United Nations Institute for Training and Research: report of the Executive Director	57
	(b)	United Nations University: report of the Council of the United Nations University	58
74.	Spec	ial economic and disaster relief assistance:	
	(a)	Office of the United Nations Disaster Relief Co-ordinator: reports of the Secretary-General	. 58
	(b)	Special programmes of economic assistance: reports of the Secretary-General	. 58
	(c)	Implementation of the medium-term and long-term recovery and rehabilitation programme in the Sudano-Sahelian region: report of the Secretary-General	. 61
75.		erse consequences for the enjoyment of human rights of itical, military, economic and other forms of assistance en to colonial and racist régimes in southern Africa	. 61
76.	Com	Lementation of the Programme for the Decade for Action to bat Racism and Racial Discrimination: report of the retary-General	. 61
77.	Int rep	ernational Youth Year: Participation, Development, Peace: ort of the Secretary-General	. 61
78.	Wor	ld social situation: reports of the Secretary-General	. 61
79.	to	ortance of the universal realization of the right of peoples self-determination and of the speedy granting of independence colonial countries and peoples for the effective guarantee and ervance of human rights: report of the Secretary-General	. 61

			<u>Page</u>
80.	Elin	nination of all forms of racial discrimination:	
	(a)	Report of the Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination	62
	(b)	Status of the International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination: report of the Secretary=Concret	
		Secretary-General	62
	(c)	Status of the International Convention on the Suppression and Punishment of the Crime of <u>Apartheid</u> : report of the Secretary-General	62
81.	Poli	cies and programmes relating to youth: report of the	
	Secr	etary-General	62
82.	Qu es	tion of the elderly and the aged: reports of the	
	Secr	etary-General	62
83.	Worl	d Assembly on Aging	62
84.	Elim	ination of all forms of religious intolerance	62
85.	Huma	n rights and scientific and technological developments:	
	repo	rt of the Secretary-General	63
86.	Ques	tion of a convention on the rights of the child	63
87.	Inte	rnational Covenants on Human Rights:	
	(a)	Report of the Human Rights Committee	63
	(b)	Status of the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights, the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and the Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights:	
		report of the Secretary-General	63
	(c)	Publicity for the work of the Human Rights Committee:	
		report of the Secretary-General	63
	(d)	Elaboration of a second optional protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, aiming at the abelition of the lotth	
		aiming at the abolition of the death penalty: report of the Secretary-General	63
			0.0

.

88.		ure and other cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment or shments	
	(a)	Unilateral declarations by Member States against torture and other cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment or punishment: report of the Secretary-General;	
	(b)	Draft Code of Medical Ethics: report of the Secretary-General	64
89.	Worl repo	d Programme of Action concerning Disabled Persons: rt of the Secretary-General	64
90.	Offi	ce of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees:	
	(a)	Report of the High Commissioner;	
	(b)	Question of the continuation of the Office of the High Commissioner;	
	(c)	Assistance to refugees in Africa: report of the Secretary-General	64
91.		ed Nations Decade for Women: Equality, Development Peace:	
	(a)	Implementation of the Programme of Action for the Second Half of the United Nations Decade for Women: report of the Secretary-General;	
	(b)	Voluntary Fund for the United Nations Decade for Women: report of the Secretary-General;	
	(c)	Draft Declaration on the Participation of Women in the Struggle for the Strengthening of International Peace and for the Solution of Other Vital National and International Problems: report of the Secretary-General	65
92.	Sta Dis	tus of the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of crimination against Women: report of the Secretary-General	65
93.	Int the	ernational Campaign against Traffic in Drugs: report of Secretary-General	65
94.	No +	ernative approaches and ways and means within the United ions system for improving the effective enjoyment of human hts and fundamental freedoms	65

· .

			Page						
95.	New Sec	international humanitarian order: report of the retary-General	65						
96.	Inf Art	ormation from Non-Self-Governing Territories transmitted under icle 73 e of the Charter of the United Nations:	UJ						
	(a)	Report of the Secretary-General;							
	(b)	Report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples	66						
97.	Quer	stion of East Timor:							
	(a)	Report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples;							
	(b)	Report of the Secretary-General	66						
98.	of I in a elim	vities of foreign economic and other interests which are ding the implementation of the Declaration on the Granting independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples in Namibia and and other Territories under colonial domination and efforts to binate colonialism, <u>apartheid</u> and racial discrimination in hern Africa:							
	(a)	Report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples;							
	(b)	Report of the Secretary-General	66						
99.	Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples by the specialized agencies and the international institutions associated with the United Nations:								
	(a)	Report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples;							
	(b)	Report of the Secretary-General	67						

.

Pa	g	e

100.	Afric		67							
101.	Offers by Member States of study and training facilities for inhabitants of Non-Self-Governing Territories: report of the Secretary-General									
102.	Financial reports and accounts, and reports of the Board of Auditors:									
	(a)	United Nations;								
	(b)	United Nations Development Programme;								
	(c)	United Nations Children's Fund;								
	(d)	United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East;								
	(e)	United Nations Institute for Training and Research;								
	(£)	Voluntary funds administered by the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees;								
	(g)	Fund of the United Nations Environment Programme;								
	(h)	United Nations Fund for Population Activities;								
	(i)	United Nations Habitat and Human Settlements Foundation	68							
103.	Prog	gramme budget for the biennium 1982-1983	68							
104.	Pro	gramme planning:								
	(a)	Report of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination;								
	(b)	Medium-term plan for the period 1984-1989;								
	(c)		70							
105.	. Fin	ancial emergency of the United Nations:								
	(a)	the Financial								
	(b)	Report of the Secretary-General	72							

#### A/37/100/Add.1 English Page 17

106.	WIC WIC	ninistrative and budgetary co-ordination of the United Nations In the specialized agencies and the International Atomic argy Agency:	
	(a)	Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions	72
	(b)	Impact of inflation and monetary instability on the regular budget of the United Nations	72
	(c)	Feasibility of establishing a single administrative tribunal: report of the Secretary-General	72
107.	Joi	nt Inspection Unit: reports of the Joint Inspection Unit	72
108.	Pati	tern of conferences:	
	(a)	Report of the Committee on Conferences;	
	(b)	Reports of the Secretary-General	73
109.	Con	trol and limitation of documentation	74
110.	Scal the	le of assessments for the apportionment of the expenses of United Nations: report of the Committee on Contributions	74
111.		sonnel questions:	
	(a)	Composition of the Secretariat: report of the Secretary-General;	
	(b)	Respect for the privileges and immunities of officials of the United Nations and the specialized agencies and related organizations: report of the Secretary-General;	
	(c)	Other personnel questions	74
112.	Repo	ort of the International Civil Service Commission	75
113.	Unit	ed Nations pension system:	
	(a)	Report of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Board;	
	(b)	Reports of the Secretary-General	75

.

CONTENTS (continued)

Page

,

114.	Financing of the United Nations peace-keeping forces in the Middle East:								
	(a) United Nations Disengagement Observer Force: report of the Secretary-General	75							
	(b) United Nations Interim Force in Lebanon: report of the Secretary-General	76							
115.	Draft Code of Offences against the Peace and Security of Mankind: report of the Secretary-General	76							
116.	Progressive development of the principles and norms of international law relating to the new international economic order: report of the Secretary-General								
117.	Resolutions adopted by the United Nations Conference on the Representation of States in Their Relations with International Organizations:								
	(a) Resolution relating to the observer status of national liberation movements recognized by the Organization of African Unity and/or by the League of Arab States; report of the Secretary-General;								
	(b) Resolution relating to the application of the Convention in future activities of international organizations	76							
118.	Report of the Special Committee on Enhancing the Effectiveness of the Principle of Non-Use of Force in International Relations								
119.	Report of the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law on the work of its fifteenth session	77							
120.	Consideration of effective measures to enhance the protection, security and safety of diplomatic and consular missions and representatives: report of the Secretary-General								
121.	Report of the <u>Ad Hoc</u> Committee on the Drafting of an International Convention against the Recruitment, Use, Financing and Training of Mercenaries	77							
122.	Peaceful settlement of disputes between States	77							
166.									
12 3.	Review of the multilateral treaty-making process: report of the Secretary-General	77							
		/							

rourth Committee (continued) Vice-Chairman		Mr. Buyantyn Dashtseren Mr. James E. K. Aggrey-Orleans (Mongolia) (Ghana)	ntchev Mr.	K. Sadry Mr	Skottsberg-Ahman Mr.	Ahmed Mohamed Ibrahim Mr	nel Samuels La)	. Henricus A. F. Heidweiller Mr. Ivan G. Garvalov (Netherlands) (Bulgaria)	s. Famah Joka-Bangura (Sierra Leone)	maď Sidik Mr. Arnaldo H. S. Araújo esía) (Guinea-Bissau)	Mr. Stanislav Suja (Czechoslovakia)	Salig Araim Mr. Rui Quartin Santos (Portugal)	Mr. Bernal Vargas Saborío (Costa Rica)	azdik Mr. Abdul Majid Mangal Y) (Afghanistan)	Mr. Raymond Tchicaya (Gabon)	d Q. Al-Said Mr. Gürsel Demirok ("Dirkea")	
Session Chairman V.	V. J. Solomon	(Trinidad and Tobago)	h Mr. Théodore Idzumbuir (Zaire)	Twenty-fifth Mr. Vernon Johnson Mwaanga Mr. Assad (Zambia) (Iran)	Twenty-sixth Mr. Keith Johnson Mrs. Brita (Jamaica) (Sweden)	Twenty-seventh Mr. Zdenek Černík Mr. Salah (Czechoslovakia) (Sudan)	Mr. LiOnel (Guyana)	Twenty-eighth Mr. Leonardo Díaz González Mr. Henricus A. (Venezuela) (Netherlands)	Mrs. (Si	Twenty-ninth Mr. Buyantyn Dashtseren Mr. Mohamad Sidik (Mongolia) (Indonesia) (Indonesia)		Thirtieth Mrs. Famah Joka-Bangura Mr. Amer ( (Sierra Leone) (Iraq)		Thirty-first Mr. Tom Eric Vraalsen Mr. Bde Gazdik (Norway) (Hungary)		Thirty-second Mr. Mowaffak Allaf Mr. Khaled (Syrian Arab Republic) (Oman)	

Fourth Committee (continued)

ធំ

/...

#### A/37/100 English Annex II Page 10

	Rappo	Mr. Danlei de la Fedruj- (Mexico)		Mr. Ron S. Morris (Australia)		Mr. Aryoday Lal (Fiji)		Mr. Ibrahim O. Addabashi (Libyan Arab Jamahiriya)			Mr. Vladimir Prusa (Czechoslovakia)	Mr. David Silveira da Mota (Brazil)	Mr. B. J. Lynch (New Zealand)		Mr. Faul white correction (Canada)	Mr. Gregor Woschnagg (Austria)	Mr. Mohamed M. Bl Baradei (Egypt)
Fourth Committee (continued)	Vice-Chairman	Mr. Thomas S. Boya (Benin)	Mr. Mir Abdul Wahab Siddig (Afghanistan)	Mr. Wisber Loeis (Indonesia)	Mr. Luis Alberto Vasela Quiros (Costa Rica)	Mr. Makhaola Wkau Lerotholi (Lesotho)	Mr. František Peňažka (Czechoslovakia)	Mr. Isselmou Ould Sidi Ahmed Vall (Mauritania)	Mr. Gerhard Schröter (German Democratic Republic)	F. Fifth Committee	9	Mr. Bogomil Todorov (pullaria)	Mr. Moshen S. Esfandiary (Iran)	Mr. W. G. M. Olivier (Canada)		Mr. Gindeel I. Gindeel (Sudan)	Mr. Jozsef Tardos (Hungary)
pi	Chairman	Mr. Leonid A. Dolguchits (Byelorussian Soviet Socialist Republic)		Mr. Thomas S. Boya (Benin)		Mr. Noel G. Sinclair (Guyana)		Mr. Jasim Yousif Jamal (Ottar)			Mr. Nejib Bouziri	(Tunisia) Mr. Vahap Asiroglu	(Turkey) Mr. Harry Morris	(Liberia) Mr. G. G. Tchernouchtchenko (Byelorussian Soviet	Socialist Republic	Mr. David Silveira da Mota (mrazil)	Mr. Max Wershof (Canada)
	Session	Ird		Thirty-fourth		Thirty-fifth		Thirty-sixth			Twentieth	tuentu-first	Twenty-second	Twenty-third		Twenty-fourth	Twenty-fifth

#### Page

124.	United Nations Conference on Succession of States in respect of State Property, Archives and Debts: report of the	
	Secretary-General	77
125.	Report of the International Law Commission on the work of it	11
	thirty-fourth session	78
126.	Report of the Committee on Relations with the Host Country	78
127.	Report of the Special Committee on the Charter of the United Nations and on the Strengthening of the Role of the Organization:	
	(a) Report of the Special Committee;	
	(b) Updating of the <u>Repertoire of the Practice of the Security</u> <u>Council</u> and the <u>Repertory of Practice of United Nations</u> <u>Organs</u> : report of the Secretary-General	78
128.	Draft Declaration on Social and Legal Principles relating to the Protection and Welfare of Children, with Special Reference to Foster Placement and Adoption Nationally and Internationally	78
129.	Draft Body of Principles for the Protection of All Persons under Any Form of Detention or Imprisonment	79
130.	Draft standard rules of procedure for United Nations	
	conferences: report of the Secretary-General	79
131.	Question of the review of the Convention on International	
	Liability for Damage Caused by Space Objects	79
132.	State of signatures and ratifications of the Protocols Additional to the Geneva Conventions of 1949 and relating to the protection of victims of international armed conflicts (Protocol I) and the protection of victims of non-international armed conflicts (Protocol II)	79
133.	Review and implementation of the Concluding Document of the Twelfth Special Session of the General Assembly:	
	(a) Report of the Committee on Disarmament;	
	(b) Implementation of the Declaration of the 1980s as the Second Disarmament Decade and consideration of initiatives and proposals of Member States;	

	(c)	United Nations programme of fellowships on disarmament: report of the Secretary-General;	
	(đ)	World Disarmament Campaign: report of the Secretary-General	80
134.	Cons Iran	equences of the prolongation of the armed conflict between and Iraq	81
135.	Quea	tion of the Falkland Islands (Malvinas)	81
136.		ationship between disarmament and development	81
137.	Impl	ementation of the collective security provisions of the rter of the United Nations for the maintenance of ernational peace and security	81
138.		ediate cessation and prohibition of nuclear-weapon tests	82
139.	Inte	ensification of efforts to remove the threat of nuclear war ensure the safe development of nuclear energy	82

/...

A/37/100/Add.1 English Page 21

#### I. IN TRODUCT ION

1. This document, which brings up to date the information contained in the annotated preliminary list (A/37/100), has been prepared in conformity with paragraph 17 (c) of annex II to General Assembly resolution 2837 (XXVI) of 17 December 1971.

2. Since the issue of the annotated preliminary list on 15 June 1982, the following documents relating to the agenda have been circulated:

- (a) Provisional agenda (see item 8);
- (b) Requests for the inclusion of supplementary items (see items 71 (p) and 134-136);
- (c) Supplementary list (see item 8);
- (d) Memorandum by the Secretary-General (see item 8);
- (e) First report of the General Committee (see item 8);
- (f) Requests for the inclusion of additional items (see item 8).

.

1...

#### II. ANNOTATED AGENDA

# 1. Opening of the session by the Chairman of the delegation of Iraq

## 2. Minute of silent prayer or meditation

## 3. <u>Credentials of representatives to the thirty-seventh session of the General</u> Assembly:

# (a) Appointment of the members of the Credentials Committee

## (b) Report of the Credentials Committee

At its thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly has appointed the following States to be members of the Credentials Committee: Bahamas, China, Dominican Republic, Nepal, New Zealand, Nigeria, Seychelles, Union of Soviet Socialist Republics and United States of America (decision 37/301).

## 4. Election of the President of the General Assembly

At its thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly has elected Mr. Imre Hollai (Hungary) President of the Assembly (decision 37/302).

## 5. Election of the officers of the Main Committees

At the thirty-seventh session, the following persons have been elected Chairmen of the Main Committees (decision 37/303):

First Committee: James Victor Gbeho (Ghana);

Special Political Committee: Abduldayem Mubarez (Yemen);

Second Committee: O. O. Fafowora (Nigeria):

Third Committee: Carlos Calero Rodrigues (Brazil);

Fourth Committee: Raul Roa-Kouri (Cuba);

Fifth Committee: Andrzej Abraszewski (Poland);

Sixth Committee: Philippe Kirsch (Canada).

## 6. Election of the Vice-Presidents of the General Assembly

At its thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly has elected the following Member States Vice-Presidents of the Assembly: Austria, China, Congo, Cyprus, Democratic Yemen, France, Haiti, Jamaica, Kuwait, Libyan Arab Jamahiriya, Mali, Nicaragua, Philippines, Qatar, Turkey, Uganda, Union of Soviet Socialist Republics, United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland, United States of America, Upper Volta and Zambia (decision 37/304).

### 7. <u>Notification by the Secretary-General under Article 12, paragraph 2, of the</u> <u>Charter of the United Nations</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the notification by the Secretary-General (A/37/468).

## 8. Adoption of the agenda and organization of work:

- (a) <u>Report of the General Committee</u>
- (b) Subsidiary organs of the General Assembly

#### Provisional agenda

The provisional agenda was issued on 23 July (A/37/150).

#### Supplementary items

Five requests for the inclusion of supplementary items were submitted to the General Assembly (see items 71 (p) and 134-136). One of these items (see A/37/194) was not included in the agenda.

The supplementary list was issued on 27 August (A/37/200).

#### Additional items

Three requests for the inclusion of additional items were submitted to the General Assembly (see items 137-139).

## Consideration of the draft agenda by the General Committee

The memorandum by the Secretary-General concerning the organization of the session, the adoption of the agenda and the allocation of items was issued as document A/BUR/37/1.

## Consideration of the report of the General Committee

The General Assembly, having considered the first and second reports of the General Committee (A/37/250 and Add.1), <u>inter alia</u>, adopted the agenda of the thirty-seventh session (A/37/251 and Add.1) and the allocation of agenda items (A/37/252 and Add.1).

#### 9. <u>General debate</u>

The recommendations of the General Committee concerning the general debate appear in paragraph 4 of its first report to the General Assembly (A/37/250).

# 10. Report of the Secretary-General on the work of the Organization

At the thirty-seventh session, the report of the Secretary-General has been issued as Supplement No. 1 (A/37/1).

## 11. Report of the Security Council

At the thirty-seventh session, the report of the Security Council, covering the period from 16 June 1981 to 15 June 1982, will be issued as Supplement No. 2 (A/37/2).

# 12. Report of the Economic and Social Council

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Economic and Social Council (A/37/3 (Parts I-III)), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 3 (A/37/3).

The following questions, to be considered under item 12, include reports which the General Assembly specifically requested or which the Economic and Social Council decided to transmit to the Assembly. They also include matters on which the Council has made recommendations to the Assembly.

### World Communications Year

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General of ITU called for under resolution 36/40 (A/37/232).

## Assistance to the Palestinian people

At its second regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council, <u>inter alia</u>, endorsed General Assembly resolution ES-7/5; called upon all Governments to provide, as a matter of urgency, emergency assistance to the Palestinians in Lebanon; urged the relevant programmes, organizations, agencies and organs of the United Nations system to initiate and provide, in co-operation with the Palestine Liberation Organization, urgent humanitarian assistance to the Palestinians in Lebanon; called upon Israel to release civilians detained by the Israeli occupation army in Lebanon and to apply fully to the civilians the Geneva Convention relative to the Protection of Civilian Persons in Time of War, and to apply fully the Geneva Conventions to imprisoned combatants; and requested the Secretary-General to report to the General Assembly at its thirty-seventh session and to the Council at its second regular session of 1983 (resolution 1982/48).

At its thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the reports of the Secretary-General called for under resolutions 36/70 and 1982/48 (A/37/214 and Add.1 and 2).

## Permanent sovereignty over national resources in the occupied Palestinian and other Arab territories

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/173.

A/37/100/Add.1 English Page 25

### <u>Co-operation between the United Nations and the Agency for Cultural and Technical</u> <u>Co-operation</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/174 (A/37/290).

### Economic Commission for Africa

At its second regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council took note of the preliminary report of the Secretary-General on the expansion of the conference facilities of ECA at Addis Ababa; requested the Secretary-General to submit, as a matter of urgency, his final report to the Council at its resumed second regular session of 1982, and invited the General Assembly, at its thirty-seventh session, to consider the final report of the Secretary-General and the comments of the Council thereon and to take all appropriate action (resolution 1982/60). At the same session, the Council recommended that the Assembly should consider approval of the revised statutes of the Regional Institute for Population Studies at Accra and the Institut de formation et de recherche démographiques at Yaoundé (A/37/236, annexes I and II) at its thirty-seventh session (resolution 1982/65 A). Also at the same session, the Council, after taking note of the report of the Joint Conference of African Planners, Statisticians and Demographers on its second session (E/ECA/CM.8/22 and Corr.1) decided to transmit to the Assembly for consideration the text of a draft resolution recommended by ECA (resolution 1982/65 B).

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/176.

### Transport and Communications Decade in Africa

At its second regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council, inter alia, took note of the report of the Secretary-General (A/37/296); noted with satisfaction the progress thus far made concerning the implementation of the first phase of the Decade and the encouraging results of the four consultative technical meetings; requested the Executive Secretary of ECA to organize a fifth consultative technical meeting on roads, maritime transport and ports for the countries of North Africa, East Africa and the islands of the Indian Ocean; noted the measures taken by the Executive Secretary with regard to the preparation of the plan of action for the second phase of the Decade and requested him to submit a report on the preparations to the Council at its second regular session of 1983; and requested the General Assembly at its thirty-seventh session to provide ECA with the financial and other resources, using, inter alia, extrabudgetary funds and existing resources to the maximum extent possible, to enable it to hold the fifth consultative technical meeting scheduled for 1983, to complete the preparation of the plan of action for the second phase of the Decade and to fulfil efficiently its role as the lead agency for the implementation of the Decade (resolution 1982/54).

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolutions 32/160 and 36/177 (A/37/296).

A/37/100/Add.l English Page 26

## Multinational programming and operational centres

At its second regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council, <u>inter alia</u>, took note with interest of the report of the Secretary-General on the financing, on an established basis, of the Multinational Programming and Operational Centres of the Economic Commission for Africa (E/1982/70 and Corr.1), which had been submitted to the Council pursuant to Assembly resolution 36/178; and invited the General Assembly, at its thirty-seventh session, to examine the proposals contained in paragraphs 47 to 49 of the above-mentioned report of the Secretary-General concerning regular budget financial resources, with a view to arriving at a decision on the funding of the Centres on an established basis, bearing in mind, <u>inter alia</u>, the action taken on this question by the Executive Secretary of ECA (resolution 1982/62).

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/178.

# Special measures for the social and economic development of Africa in the 1980s

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/180.

#### International Year of Peace

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the relevant chapter of the report of the Economic and Social Council.

## United Voluntary Fund for Victims of Torture

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it a report of the Secretary-General.

#### The right to education

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Director-General of UNESCO called for under resolution 36/152.

## Assistance to refugees in Somalia

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolutions 36/153 and 1982/4 (A/37/419).

# Regional arrangements for the promotion and protection of human rights

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/154 (A/37/422).

# Situation of human rights and fundamental freedoms in El Salvador

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under Commission on Human Rights resolution 1982/28 (E/CN.4/1502).

## Assistance to refugees in Djibouti

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolutions 36/156 and 1982/3 (A/37/420).

## Protection of human rights in Chile

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General transmitting the report of the Special Rapporteur called for under resolution 36/157 (A/37/236).

## Assistance to refugees in the Sudan

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolutions 36/158 and 1982/1 (A/37/178 and Add.1).

# Social aspects of the development activities of the United Nations

At its first regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council did not take any decision pertaining to the recommendations contained in the report of the <u>Ad Hoc</u> Group and decided, <u>inter alia</u>, to continue at its first regular session of 1983 its consideration of the matter (decision 1982/125).

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/159 (A/37/500).

# Measures to improve the situation and ensure the human rights and dignity of all migrant workers

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Working Group called for under resolution 36/160 (A/C.3/37/1).

## Assistance to displaced persons in Ethiopia

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/161.

## Measures to be taken against Nazi, Fascist and neo-Fascist activities and all other forms of totalitarian ideologies and practices based on racial intolerance, hatred and terror

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/162 (A/37/188 and Add.).

## Draft declaration on the rights of non-citizens

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Working Group established at the thirty-sixth session of the Assembly (A/C, 3/36/11).

# Assistance to student refugees in southern Africa

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 37/170 (A/37/495).

## Question of human rights in southern Africa

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following reports of the Ad Hoc Working Group:

- (a) Policies and practices which violate human rights in South Africa and Namibia, called for under Commission on Human Rights resolution 5 (XXXVII): A/37/452;
- (b) Effects of the policy of <u>apartheid</u> on black women and children in South Africa, called for under resolution 35/206 N: E/CN.4/1497;
- (c) Infringements of trade union rights in South Africa, called for under Economic and Social Council decision 1981/155: E/CN.4/1486.

# Combating of the traffic in persons and the exploitation of the prostitution of others

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under Economic and Social Council resolution 1981/40 (A/37/412).

## Human rights and mass exoduses

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Special Rapporteur (E/CN.4/1403).

## Strategies and policies for drug control

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the relevant chapter of the report of the Economic and Social Council (see also item 93).

# Identification of the least developed among the developing countries

At its second regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council approved the recommendation made by the Committee for Development Planning at its eighteenth session regarding the inclusion of new countries in the list of the least developed countries and recommended that the General Assembly at its thirty-seventh session should approve the inclusion of Djibouti, Equatorial Guinea, Sao Tome and Principe, Sierra Leone and Togo in the list of the least developed countries (resolution 1982/41).

# Convening of an International Conference on Population in 1984

At its resumed second regular session of 1981, the Economic and Social Council, decided to convene an International Conference on Population in 1984.

At its second regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council, inter alia, decided to accept with gratitude the offer of the Government of Mexico to act as host to the Conference and requested the Secretary-General of the Conference, after consultations with the Government of Mexico, to report to the Council, not later than at its first regular session of 1983, on the dates, site and other arrangements proposed for the Conference; welcomed the offers of the Governments of India and of the Federal Republic of Germany to hold expert group meetings late in 1982 and early in 1983, respectively; recommended that the General Assembly at its thirty-seventh session should approve the necessary expenses for the preparation of the Conference in 1983; requested the Secretary-General of the Conference to report to the Council at its resumed second regular session of 1982 on the status of his efforts to raise extrabudgetary resources for the Conference; decided to schedule the open-ended session of the Population Commission, which would serve as the Preparatory Committee for the Conference, in January 1984, immediately preceded by the twenty-second session of the Population Commission, and to consider the report of the Preparatory Committee at its first regular session of 1984; and invited the regional commissions to consider in 1984 the report of the Preparatory Committee with a view to formulating suggestions and recommendations for further implementation of the World Population Plan of Action at the regional level, and to transmit those suggestions and recommendations to the Conference for its consideration (resolution 1982/42).

# Protection against harmful or potentially harmful products

At its second regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council decided to transmit to the General Assembly at its thirty-seventh session for consideration the text of a draft resolution entitled "Protection against harmful or potentially harmful products" (decision 1982/180).

# Revitalization of the Economic and Social Council

At its second regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council, after expressing its full awareness of the urgent need to revitalize the Council in order to enable it, under the authority of the General Assembly, to exercise effectively its functions and powers as set out in the Charter of the United Nations, as well A/37/100/Add.1 English Page 30

as in relevant resolutions of the Assembly and the Council, and reaffirming its desire to continue the process of the restructuring of the economic and social sectors of the United Nations system, decided to adopt, without prejudice to future decisions which the Assembly or the Council might wish to take, certain measures concerning its programme and organization of work, as well as documentation and calendar of meetings, endorsed the recommendations of the Secretary-General concerning the revitalization of the Council annexed to its resolution 1982/50 and recommended to the Assembly that it should also endorse the recommendations; and decided to request the President of the Council to continue consultations with Member States on other questions relating to all aspects of the implementation of section II of the annex to Assembly resolution 32/197 and to report all results thereon to the Council in 1983 (resolution 1982/50).

# 13. Report of the International Court of Justice

At the thirty-seventh session, the report of the International Court of Justice, covering the period from 1 August 1981 to 31 July 1982, will appear as Supplement No. 4 (A/37/4).

# 14. Report of the International Atomic Energy Agency

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Agency for 1981 (A/37/382). In his statement to the Assembly, the Director-General of the Agency will give an account of any major developments since the date of issue of the report.

# 15. Elections to fill vacancies in principal organs

# (a) Election of five non-permanent members of the Security Council

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have to fill the seats being vacated by the following States: Ireland, Japan, Panama, Spain and Uganda. As stipulated in rule 144 of the rules of procedure, a retiring member is not eligible for immediate re-election.

# (b) Election of eighteen members of the Economic and Social Council

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have to fill the seats being vacated by the following States: Australia, Bahamas, Belgium, Bulgaria, Chile, Ethiopia, Iraq, Italy, Jordan, Libyan Arab Jamahiriya, Malawi, Mexico, Nepal, Nigeria, Thailand, United States of America, Yugoslavia and Zaire. As stipulated in rule 146 of the rules of procedure, a retiring member is eligible for immediate re-election.

# 16. Elections to fill vacancies in subsidiary organs and other elections

# (a) Election of fifteen members of the Industrial Development Board

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have to fill the seats being vacated by the following States: Argentina, Austria, Belgium, Central African Republic, Czechoslovakia, Gabon, Indonesia, Italy, Kenya, Madagascar, Morocco, Sweden, Switzerland, Trinidad and Tobago and Union of Soviet Socialist Republics. Members of the Board are eligible for immediate re-election.

### (b) <u>Election of nineteen members of the Governing Council of the United Nations</u> Environment Programme

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have to fill the seats being vacated by the following States: Argentina, Bangladesh, Belgium, Bulgaria, Chile, China, Ethiopia, France, Gabon, Indonesia, Mauritania, New Zealand, Peru, Saudi Arabia, Sierra Leone, Sudan, Sweden, United Arab Emirates and Yugoslavia. Members of the Governing Council are eligible for immediate re-election.

## (c) Election of twelve members of the World Food Council

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have to fill the seats being vacated by the following States: Australia, Bangladesh, Barbados, Germany, Federal Republic of, Ghana, Honduras, Nicaragua, Philippines, Romania, Senegal, Sudan and Union of Soviet Socialist Republics. As stipulated in resolution 3348 (XXIX), paragraph 8, members of the Council are eligible for immediate re-election.

# (d) Election of seven members of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have to fill the seats being vacated by the following States: Argentina, Costa Rica, France, Sudan, Union of Soviet Socialist Republics, United Republic of Tanzania and United States of America. Members of the Committee are eligible for immediate re-election. The Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/37/229).

### (e) <u>Election of the members of the Board of Governors of the United Nations</u> <u>Special Fund for Land-locked Developing Countries</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have to elect the entire membership of the Board of Governors. As stipulated in article 4, paragraph 2, of the statute of the Special Fund, retiring members of the Board of Governors are eligible for re-election.

### (f) <u>Election of seventeen members of the United Nations Commission on</u> <u>International Trade Law</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have to fill the seats being vacated by the following States: Australia, Austria, Burundi, Chile, Colombia, Egypt, Finland, France, German Democratic Republic, Ghana, Indonesia, Japan, Nigeria, Singapore, Union of Soviet Socialist Republics, United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and United Republic of Tanzania. As stipulated in resolution 2205 (XXI), section II, paragraph 5, members of the Commission are eligible for immediate re-election.

# (g) Election of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General.

# 17. Appointments to fill vacancies in subsidiary organs and other appointments

## (a) Appointment of five members of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have to fill the vacancies that will arise upon the expiry of the terms of office of Mr. Abraszewski, Mr. Fall, Mr. Kemal, Mr. Mselle and Mr. Thomas. The Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/37/181).

# (b) Appointment of six members of the Committee on Contributions

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have to fill the vacancies that will arise upon the expiry of the terms of office of Mr. Al-Mahdi, Mr. Bouayad-Agha, Mr. Hennes, Mr. Sezaki, Mr. Smid and Mr. Tardos. The Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/37/182).

# (c) Appointment of a member of the Board of Auditors

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have to fill the vacancy that will arise upon the expiry of the term of office of the Senior President of the Audit Office of Belgium. The Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/37/183).

# (d) Confirmation of the appointment of three members of the Investments Committee

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will be asked to confirm the appointment by the Secretary-General of three members to fill the vacancies that will arise upon the expiry of the terms of office of Mr. De Andrade Faria, Mr. Nehru and Mr. Raczkowski. The Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/37/184).

# (e) Appointment of three members of the United Nations Administrative Tribunal

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have to fill the vacancies that will arise upon the expiry of the term of Mrs. Bastid, Mr. Mutuale Tshikankie and Mr. Sen. The Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/37/185).

- (f) International Civil Service Commission:
  - (i) Appointment of five members of the Commission

# (ii) Designation of the Chairman and Vice-Chairman of the Commission

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have to fill the vacancies that will arise upon the expiry of the terms of office of Mr. Akwei, Mr. de Prat Gay, Mr. El Hassen, Mr. Frochaux and Mr. Nosek. The Assembly will also have to designate the Chairman and Vice-Chairman of the Commission. The Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/37/186).

(g) Appointment of three members and three alternate members of the United Nations Staff Pension Committee

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have to fill the vacancies that will arise upon the expiry of the terms of office of the members and alternate members. The Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/37/187).

(h) Appointment of the members of the Consultative Committee on the Voluntary Fund for the United Nations Decade for Women

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have to consider the question of the appointment of the members of the Consultative Committee.

(i) <u>Confirmation of the appointment of the Executive Director of the United</u> Nations Industrial Development Organization

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General.

(j) <u>Confirmation of the appointment of the Secretary-General of the United Nations</u> <u>Conference on Trade and Development</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General.

(k) Appointment of the United Nations Commissioner for Namibia

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General.

(1) Confirmation of the appointment of the Executive Director of the United Nations Special Fund for Land-locked Developing Countries

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General.

A/37/100/Add.l English Page 34

## 18. Implementaton of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples:

- (a) <u>Report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the</u> <u>Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to</u> <u>Colonial Countries and Peoples</u>
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Special Committee: A/37/23 (Parts I-V), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 23 (A/37/23);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General on Western Sahara, called for under resolution 36/46 and decision 36/406.

## 19. Admission of new Members to the United Nations

As at 6 October 1982, no documents had been cirulated under this item.

# 20. The situation in Kampuchea: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/5 (A/37/496).

## 21. <u>Consideration and adoption of the revised draft World Charter for Nature:</u> report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/6 (A/37/398).

## 22. <u>Co-operation between the United Nations and the Organization of the Islamic</u> <u>Conference: report of the Secretary-General</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/23 (A/37/352).

## 23. <u>Co-operation between the United Nations and the League of Arab States</u>, report of the <u>Secretary-General</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/24.

24. Armed Israeli aggression against the Iraqi nuclear installations and its grave consequences for the established international system concerning the peaceful uses of nuclear energy, the non-proliferation of nuclear weapons and international peace and security: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/27 (A/37/365-S/15320).

25. The situation in Afghanistan and its implications for international peace and security: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/34 (A/37/482-S/15429).

26. <u>Co-operation between the United Nations and the Asian-African Legal</u> <u>Consultative Committee</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

27. <u>Preparation of the United Nations Conference for the Promotion of International</u> <u>Co-operation in the Peaceful Uses of Nuclear Energy: report of the Preparatory</u> <u>Committee for the United Nations Conference for the Promotion of International</u> <u>Co-operation in the Peaceful Uses of Nuclear Energy</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Preparatory Committee for the United Nations Conference for the Promotion of International Co-operation in the Peaceful Uses of Nuclear Energy, which will be issued as Supplement No. 48 (A/37/48).

28. Third United Nations Conference on the Law of the Sea

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it two letters from the President of the Conference (A/37/441 and Add.1).

#### 29. Co-operation between the United Nations and the Organization of African Unity: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/80. (A/37/335 and Add.1).

# 30. Question of the Comorian island of Mayotte: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/105.

- 31. Question of Palestine:
  - (a) <u>Report of the Committee on the Exercise of the Inalienable Rights of the</u> Palestinian People
  - (b) <u>Report of the Preparatory Committee for the International Conference on</u> the Question of Palestine
  - (c) <u>Reports of the Secretary-General</u>

At the resumed seventh emergency special session, in June 1982, the General Assembly reaffirmed once again its conviction that the question of Palestine was the core of the Arab-Israeli conflict and that no comprehensive, just and lasting peace in the region would be achieved without the full exercise by the Palestinian people of its inalienable national rights and further reaffirmed that a just and comprehensive settlement of the situation in the Middle East could not be achieved without the participation on an equal footing of all the parties to the conflict, including the Palestine Liberation Organization as the representative of the Palestinian people; reaffirmed the fundamental principle of the inadmissibility of the acquisition of territory by force and demanded that all Member States and other parties should observe strict respect for Lebanon's sovereignty, territorial integrity, unity and political independence within its internationally recognized boundaries; decided to support fully the provisions of Security Council resolutions 508 (1982) and 509 (1982) in which the Council, inter alia, had demanded that Israel should withdraw all its military forces forthwith and unconditionally to the internationally recognized boundaries of Lebanon, and all parties to the conflict should cease immediately and simultaneously all military activities within Lebanon and across the Lebanese-Israeli border; condemned Israel for its non-compliance with resolutions 508 (1982) and 509 (1982) and demanded that Israel should comply with all the above provisions no later than 0600 hours, (Beirut time) on Sunday, 27 June 1982; called upon the Security Council to authorize the Secretary-General to undertake necessary endeavours and practical steps to implement the provisions of resolutions 508 (1982), 509 (1982) and 512 (1982) and urged the Council, in the event of continued failure by Israel to comply with the demands contained in resolution 508 (1982) and 509 (1982), to meet in order to consider practical ways and means in accordance with the Charter of the United Nations; called upon all States and international agencies and organizations to continue to provide the most extensive humanitarian aid possible to the victims of the Israeli invasion of Lebanon and requested the Secretary-General to delegate a high-level commission to investigate and assess the extent of the loss of human life and material damage and to report, as soon as possible, on the result of this investigation to the Assembly and the Council; and decided to adjourn the seventh emergency special session temporarily and to resume it upon request from Member States (resolution ES-7/5).

At its resumed seventh emergency special session, in August 1982, the General Assembly reiterated its affirmation of the fundamental principle of the inadmissibility of the acquisition of territory by force and called for the free exercise in Palestine of the inalienable rights of the Palestinian people to self-determination without external interference and to national independence; reaffirmed its rejection of all policies and plans aiming at the resettlement of

the Palestinians outside their homeland and demanded that Israel should respect and carry out the provisions of the previous resolutions of the Assembly relating to the occupied Palestinian and other Arab territories, including Jerusalem, as well as the provisions of Security Council resolution 465 (1980); demanded also that Israel should carry out the provisions of Council resolutions 509 (1982), 511 (1982), 512 (1982), 513 (1982), 515 (1982), 516 (1982), 517 (1982) and 518 (1982); condemned Israel for its non-compliance with resolutions of the Council, in defiance of Article 25 of the Charter, and urged once again the Council, in the event of continued failure by Israel to comply with the demands contained in its resolutions, to meet in order to consider practical ways and means in accordance with the relevant provisions of the Charter; requested once again the Secretary-General to delegate a high-level commission to investigate and make an up-to-date assessment of the extent of loss of human life and material damage and to report, as soon as possible, on the result of this investigation to the Assembly and the Council; called once again upon the Secretary-General to initiate contacts with all the parties to the Arab-Israeli conflict in the Middle East, including the Palestine Liberation Organization, the representative of the Palestinian people, with a view to convening an international conference, under the auspices of the United Nations, to find concrete ways and means of achieving a comprehensive, just and lasting solution, conducive to peace in conformity with the principles of the Charter and relevant resolutions; and decided to adjourn the seventh emergency session temporarily and to resume it upon request from Member States (resolution ES-7/6). The Assembly also decided to convene the International Conference on the Question of Palestine at the headquarters of the United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization, in Paris, from 16 to 27 August 1983 (resolution ES-7/7) and decided to commemorate 4 June of each year as the International Day of Innocent Children Victims of Aggression (resolution ES-7/8).

At its resumed seventh emergency special session, in September 1982, the General Assembly condemned the criminal massacre of Palestinian and other civilians in Beirut on 17 September 1982 and urged the Security Council to investigate, through the means available to it, the circumstances and extent of that massacre and to make public the report of its findings as soon as possible; decided to support fully the provisions of Council resolutions 508 (1982) and 509 (1982) and demanded that all Member States and other parties should observe strict respect for the sovereignty, territorial integrity, unity and political independence of Lebanon within its internationally recognized boundaries; reaffirmed the fundamental principle of inadmissibility of the acquisition of territory by force and urged the Council, in the event of continued failure by Israel to comply with the demands contained in resolutions 508 (1982) and 509 (1982) and the present resolution, to meet in order to consider practical ways and means in accordance with the Charter of the United Nations; requested the Secretary-General to prepare a photographic exhibit of the massacre of 17 September 1982 and to display it in the United Nations Visitors' hall; and decided to adjourn the seventh emergency special session temporarily and to authorize the President of the latest regular session of the Assembly to resume its meetings upon request from Member States (resolution ES-7/9).

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- Report of the Committee on the Exercise the Inalienable Rights of the Palestinian People called for under resolution 36/120 A: Supplement No. 35 (A/37/35);
- (b) Report of the Preparatory Committee for the International Conference on the Question of Palestine: Supplement No. 49 (A/37/49);
- (c) Reports of the Secretary-General called for under resolutions 36/120 E and ES-7/4: A/37/275, A/37/525-S/15451.
- 32. Question of Namibia:
  - (a) <u>Report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the</u> <u>Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to</u> <u>Colonial Countries and Peoples</u>
  - (b) Report of the United Nations Council for Namibia
  - (c) Reports of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- Report of the Special Committee: A/37/23 (Parts I-V), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 23 (A/37/23);
- (b) Report of the United Nations Council for Namibia: Supplement No. 24 (A/37/24);
- (c) Reports of the Secretary-General called for under resolutions 36/121 B, C and D (A/37/203 and Add.1-3).
- 33. Policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa:
  - (a) Report of the Special Committee against Apartheid
  - (b) <u>Report of the Ad Hoc Committee on the Drafting of an International</u> <u>Convention against Apartheid in Sports</u>
  - (c) Reports of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

 (a) Report of the Special Committee against <u>Apartheid</u>: Supplement No. 22 (A/37/22);

- (b) Special reports of the Special Committee against <u>Apartheid</u>: A/37/22/Add.l and 2, to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 22A;
- (c) Report of the <u>Ad Hoc</u> Committee on the Drafting of an International Convention against <u>Apartheid</u> in Sports: Supplement No. 36 (A/37/36);
- (d) Reports of the Secretary-General called for under resolutions 36/172 D and P: A/37/474, A/37/484.

# 34. The situation in the Middle East: reports of the Secretary-General

Following the outbreak of hostilities in Beirut and southern Lebanon, the Security Council, on 5 June 1982, called upon all the parties to the conflict to cease immediately and simultaneously all military activities within Lebanon and across the Lebanese-Israeli border (resolution 508 (1982)). The report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 508 (1982) was circulated on 6 June 1982 (S/15174).

On 6 June 1982, the Security Council demanded that Israel should withdraw all its military forces forthwith and unconditionally to the internationally recognized boundaries of Lebanon and demanded that all parties should observe strictly the terms of paragraph 1 of resolution 508 (1982), which called on them to cease immediately and simultaneously all military activities within Lebanon and across the Lebanese-Israeli border (resolution 509 (1982)). A report of the Secretary-General relating to resolution 509 (1982) was circulated on 8 June 1982 (S/15178).

On 18 June, the Security Council decided, as an interim measure, to extend the mandate of the United Nations Interim Force in Lebanon (UNIFIL) for a period of two months, that is, until 19 August 1982 (resolution 511 (1982)).

On 19 June, the Security Council called upon all the parties to the conflict to respect the rights of the civilian populations, to refrain from all acts of alleviate the suffering caused by the conflict, particularly by facilitating the dispatch and distribution of aid provided by United Nations agencies and by non-governmental organizations, in particular the International Committee of the Red Cross (ICRC); appealed to Member States to continue to provide the most extensive humanitarian aid possible; and stressed the particular humanitarian responsibilities of the United Nations and its agencies, including the United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East (UNRWA), towards civilian populations and called upon all the parties to the confict not to hamper the exercise of those reponsibilities and to assist in humanitarian efforts (resolution 512 (1982)). An interim report of the Secretary-General in pursuance of resolution 512 (1982) was issued on 30 June 1982 (S/15267).

On 4 July, the Security Council called for respect for the rights of the civilian populations without any discrimination and repudiated all acts of violence against those populations and called further for the restoration of the normal supply of vital facilities such as water, electricity, food and medical provisions,

particularly in Beirut (resolution 513 (1982)). On 29 July, the Council demanded that the Government of Israel should lift immediately the blockade of the city of Beirut in order to permit the dispatch of supplies to meet the urgent needs of the civilian population and allow the distribution of aid provided by United Nations agencies and by non-governmental organizations, particularly ICRC (resolution 515 (1982)). On 1 August, the Council confirmed its previous resolutions and demanded an immediate cease-fire and a cessation of all military activities within Lebanon and across the Lebanese-Israeli border and authorized the Secretary-General to deploy immediately, on the request of the Government of Lebanon, United Nations observers to monitor the situation in and around Beirut (resolution 516 (1982)). Reports of the Secretary-General in pursuance of resolution 516 (1982) were issued on 1 and 3 August (S/15334) and Add.1).

On 4 August, the Security Council reconfirmed its resolutions 508 (1982), 509 (1982), 512 (1982), 513 (1982), 515 (1982) and 516 (1982); confirmed once again its demand for an immediate cease-fire and withdrawal of Israeli forces from Lebanon; censured Israel for its failure to comply with the above resolutions; called for the prompt return of Israeli troops which had moved forward subsequent to 1325 EDT on 1 August; took note of the decision of the Palestine Liberation Organization to move the Palestinian armed forces from Beirut; and authorized the Secretary-General, as an immediate step, to increase the number of United Nations observers in and around Beirut (resolution 517 (1982)). The report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 517 (1982) was issued on 5 August 1982 (S/15345 and Add.1 and 2).

On 12 August, the Security Council demanded that Israel and all parties to the conflict should observe strictly the terms of the resolutions of the Security Council relevant to the immediate cessation of all military activities within Lebanon, and particularly in and around Beirut; demanded the immediate lifting of all restrictions on the city of Beirut in order to permit the free entry of supplies to meet the urgent needs of the civilian population in Beirut; requested the United Nations observers in and in the vicinity of Beirut to report on the situation; and demanded that Israel should co-operate fully in the effort to secure the effective deployment of the United Nations observers, as requested by the Government of Lebanon, and in such a manner as to ensure their safety (resolution 518 (1982)). A report of the Secretary-General in pursuance of resolution 518 (1982) was issued on 13 August (S/15362). Also on 13 August, a further report of the Secretary-General on UNIFIL was issued (S/15357). On 17 August, the Council decided to prolong the present mandate of UNIFIL for a further interim period of two months and decided to consider the situation fully and in all its aspects before 19 October (resolution 519 (1982)).

A report of the Secretary-General on the situation in the Beirut area was issued on 2 September (S/15382).

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following reports of the Secretary-General:

- Progress reports called for under resolution ES-9/1: A/37/169-S/14953 and addenda;
- (b) Comprehensive report called for under resolution 36/226 A and ES-9/1.

## 35. Question of peace, stability and co-operation in South-East Asia

At the thirty-seventh session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

#### 36. <u>Question of equitable representation on and increase in the membership of the</u> <u>Security Council</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

## 37. Question of Cyprus: report of the Secretary-General

At its thirty-sixth session, the General Assembly deferred consideration of this item and decided to include it in the draft agenda of its thirty-seventh session (decision 36/463).

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it a report of the Secretary-General.

# 38. Launching of global negotiations on international economic co-operation for development

At its thirty-sixth session, the General Assembly deferred consideration of this item and decided to include it in the draft agenda of its thirty-seventh session (decision 36/464).

At the thirty-seventh session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

# 39. Economic and social consequences of the armaments race and its extremely harmful effects on world peace and security: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 35/141 (A/37/386).

- 40. Reduction of military budgets:
  - (a) <u>Report of the Disarmement Commission</u>

#### (b) Report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Disarmament Commission: Supplement No. 42 (A/37/42);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/82 B (A/37/418).

#### 41. Implementation of General Assembly resolution 36/83 concerning the signature and ratification of Additional Protocol I of the Treaty for the Prohibition of Nuclear Weapons in Latin America (Treaty of Tlatelolco)

At the thirty-seventh session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

### 42. <u>Cessation of all test explosions of nuclear weapons: report of the Committee</u> on Disarmament

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Committee on Disarmament, which will be issued as Supplement No. 27 (A/37/27).

43. Implementation of General Assembly resolution 36/85: report of the Committee on Disarmament

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Committee on Disarmament, which will be issued as Supplement No. 27 (A/37/27).

## 44. Implementation of the Declaration on the Denuclearization of Africa: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/86 A (A/37/432).

# 45. Establishment of a nuclear-weapon-free zone in the region of the Middle East

At the thirty-seventh session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

### 46. Establishment of a nuclear-weapon-free zone in South Asia: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/88 (A/37/433).

47. <u>Prohibition of the development and manufacture of new types of weapons of mass</u> <u>destruction and new systems of such weapons</u>; report of the Committee on <u>Disarmament</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Committee on Disarmament, which will be issued as Supplement No. 27 (A/37/27).

48. <u>Implementation of the Declaration of the Indian Ocean as a Zone of Peaces</u> report of the Ad Hoc Committee on the Indian Ocean

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the <u>Ad Hoc</u> Committee on the Indian Ocean, which will be issued as Supplement No. 29 (A/37/29).

49. World Disarmament Conference: report of the Ad Hoc Committee on the World Disarmament Conference

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the <u>Ad Hoc</u> Committee on the World Disarmament Conference, which has been issued as Supplement No. 28 (A/37/28).

- 50. Review of the implementation of the recommendations and decisions adopted by the General Assembly at its tenth special session:
  - (a) <u>Report of the Disarmament Commission</u>
  - (b) Report of the Committee on Disarmament
  - (c) Disarmament Week: report of the Secretary-General
  - (d) Nuclear weapons in all aspects: report of the Committee on Disarmament
  - (e) Status of multilateral disarmament agreements: report of the Secretary-General
  - (f) Non-use of nuclear weapons and prevention of nuclear war
  - (g) <u>Prohibition of the nuclear neutron weapon</u>: report of the Committee on <u>Disarmament</u>
  - (h) Implementation of the recommendations and decisions of the tenth special session: report of the Committee on Disarmament

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Disarmament Commission; Supplement No. 42 (A/37/42);
- (b) Report of the Committee on Disarmament: Supplement No. 27 (A/37/27);

(c) Reports of the Secretary-General called for under resolutions S-10/2, paragraph 98, 33/71 D and 36/92 H.

### 51. United Nations Conference on Prohibitions or Restrictions of Use of Certain Conventional Weapons Which May Be Deemed to Be Excessively Injurious or to Have Indiscriminate Effects: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/93 (A/37/199).

### 52. <u>Conclusion of an international convention on the strengthening of the security</u> of non-nuclear-weapon States against the use or threat of use of nuclear weapons: report of the Committee on Disarmament

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Committee on Disarmament, which will be issued as Supplement No. 27 (A/37/27).

### 53. <u>Conclusion of effective international arrangements to assure non-nuclearweapon States against the use or threat of use of nuclear weapons:</u> report of the Committee on Disarmament

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Committee on Disarmament, which will be issued as Supplement No. 27  $(\Lambda/37/27)$ .

- Chemical and bacteriological (biological) weapons:
  - (a) Report of the Committee on Disarmament
  - (b) Report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Committee on Disarmament: Supplement No. 27 (A/37/27);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/96 C.

#### 55. General and complete disarmament:

- (a) <u>Prohibition of the development, production, stockpiling and use of</u> radiological weapons: report of the Committee on Disarmament
- (b) <u>Prevention of an arms race in outer space and prohibition of</u> <u>anti-satellite systems:</u> report of the Committee on Disarmament
- (c) Institutional arrangements relating to the process of disarmament

- (d) <u>Non-stationing of nuclear weapons on the territories of States</u> where there are no such weapons at present: report of the Committee on Disarmament
- (e) <u>Prohibition of the production of fissionable material for weapons</u> <u>purposes:</u> report of the Committee on Disarmament
- (f) Strategic arms limitation talks

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Committee on Disarmament: Supplement No. 27 (A/37/27);
- (b) Report of the Disarmament Commission: Supplement No. 42 (A/37/42).

## 56. Israeli nuclear armament: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/98 (A/37/434).

# 57. Conclusion of a treaty on the prohibition of the stationing of weapons of any kind in outer space: report of the Committee on Disarmament

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Committee on Disarmament, which will be issued as Supplement No. 27 (A/37/27).

#### 58. Development and strengthening of good-neighbourliness between States: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/101 (A/37/476).

#### 59. Review of the implementation of the Declaration on the Strengthening of International Security: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Security Council: Supplement No. 2 (A/37/2);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/102: A/37/355 and Add.1.

#### 60. Effects of atomic radiation: report of the United Nations Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Scientific Committee, which will be issued as Supplement No. 45 (A/37/45).

#### 61. Report of the Special Committee to Investigate Israeli Practices Affecting the Human Rights of the Population of the Occupied Territories

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

(a) Note by the Secretary-General transmitting the report of the Special Committee called for under paragraph 12 of resolution 36/147 C: A/37/485;

- (b) Reports of the Secretary-General:
  - (i) Report called for under resolution 36/15: A/36/706-S/14762;
  - (ii) Report called for under paragraph 14 (d) of resolution 36/147 C;
  - (iii) Report called for under resolution 36/147 D: A/37/162;
  - (iv) Report called for under resolution 36/147 E;
  - (v) Report called for under resolution 36/147 F: A/36/853;
  - (vi) Report called for under resolution 36/147 G: A/36/854.
- 62. International co-operation in the peaceful uses of outer space:
  - (a) Report of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space
  - (b) <u>Second United Nations Conference on the Exploration and Peaceful Uses of</u> Outer Space:
    - (i) Report of the Preparatory Committee for the Conference
    - (ii) Report of the Conference

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- Report of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space: Supplement No. 20 (A/37/20);
- (b) Report of the Preparatory Committee for the Second United Nations Conference on the Exploration and Peaceful Uses of Outer Space: Supplement No. 46 (A/37/46);
- (c) Report of the Conference: A/CONF.101/10.

### 63. <u>Preparation of an international convention on principles governing the use by</u> <u>States of artificial earth satellites for direct television broadcasting:</u> <u>report of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the relevant parts of the report of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space, which has been issued as Supplement No. 20 (A/37/20).

# 64. <u>Comprehensive review of the whole question of peace-keeping operations in all</u> their aspects

At the thirty-seventh session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

# 65. United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near Bast:

- (a) <u>Report of the Commissioner-General</u>
- (b) <u>Report of the Working Group on the Financing of the United Nations Relief</u> and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East
- (c) Report of the United Nations Conciliation Commission for Palestine
- (d) Reports of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Commissioner-General of UNRWA: Supplement No. 13 (A/37/13);
- (b) Special report of the Commissioner-General of UNRWA: A/37/479;
- (c) Report of the Working Group on the Financing of UNRWA called for under resolution 36/146 E;
- (d) Report of the United Nations Conciliation Commission for Palestine called for under resolution 36/146 F: A/37/497;
- (e) Reports of the Secretary-General called for under resolutions 36/146 A, B, C, G and H: A/37/425, A/37/426, A/37/427, A/37/488;
- (f) Report of the Joint Inspection Unit called for under decision 36/462.

# 66. <u>International co-operation to avert new flows of refugees:</u> report of the <u>Secretary-General</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, in view of the fact that the Group of Governmental Experts has not been constituted, the General Assembly will have before it only the report of the Secretary-General called for under paragraph 9 of resolution 36/148 (A/37/416). The Special Political Committee will have before it a note by the Secretary-General on the question of appointment of the Group of Governmental Experts (A/SPC/37/3).

## 67. Questions relating to information:

- (a) Report of the Committee on Information
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General
- (c) <u>Report of the Director-General of the United Nations Educational</u>, <u>Scientific and Cultural Organization</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Committee on Information: Supplement No. 21 (A/37/21);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/149 B: A/37/446;
- (c) Note by the Secretary-General transmitting the report of the Director-General of UNESCO called for under resolution 36/149 A: A/37/453.

## 68. Israel's decision to build a canal linking the Mediterranean Sea to the Dead Sea: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/150 (A/37/328-S/15277).

## 69. <u>Question of the Malagasy islands of Glorieuses, Juan de Nova, Europa and</u> Bassas da India

At the thirty-seventh session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

# 70. Question of the composition of the relevent organs of the United Nations

At the thirty-seventh session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

71. Development and international economic co-operation

## (a) <u>International Development Strategy for the Third United Nations</u> Development Decade

At the thirty-seventh session, no advance documentation is expected under this sub-item.

# (b) Charter of Economic Rights and Duties of States

At the thirty-seventh session, no advance documentation is expected under this sub-item.

## (c) Trade and development:

- (i) Report of the Trade and Development Board
- (ii) Report of the Secretary-General

#### (iii) <u>Reports of the Secretary-General of the United Nations Conference on</u> <u>Trade and Development</u>

The Trade and Development Board held the first part of its twenty-fourth session from 8 to 24 March, the second part of that session from 11 to 18 May and the third part from 28 June to 2 July 1982. It held the first part of its twenty-fifth session from 6 to 17 September and will hold the second part of that session from 19 to 22 October 1982.

At the third part of its twenty-fourth session, the Trade and Development Board recommended to the General Assembly that the sixth session of UNCTAD should be held at Belgrade, from 6 to 30 June 1983, preceded by a pre-Conference meeting of senior officials at Belgrade on 2 and 3 June (decision 255 (XXIV)).

At its twenty-fifth session, the Trade and Development Board recommended that the General Assembly should convene, in 1983, a plenipotentiary conference on the conditions for registration of ships.

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

(a) Report of the Trade and Development Board on the work of its twenty-fourth and twenty-fifth sessions: Supplement No. 15 (A/37/15);

(b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 35/61: A/37/196;

- (c) Reports of the Secretary-General of UNCTAD:
  - (i) Effects of the world inflationary phenomenon, called for under resolution 34/197;
  - (ii) Preparations for the sixth session of UNCTAD, called for under resolution 36/142;
  - (iii) Signature and ratification of the Agreement Establishing the Common Fund for Commodities, called for under resolution 36/143: A/37/373.

- (d) Industrialization:
  - (i) Report of the Industrial Development Board
  - (ii) Report of the Secretary-General

At its second regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council, inter alia, took note of the report of the Industrial Development Board on its sixteenth session; requested the Secretary-General to organize consultations among representatives of all Member States that had ratified the Constitution of UNIDO and all other interested Member States, with a view to the entry into force of the Constitution, and to report to the General Assembly at its thirty-seventh session; recommended to the Assembly that adequate funds should be provided from sources to be determined by the Assembly, so that senior industrial development field advisers might be appointed in the countries that needed them, in particular all the least developed countries; took note of the draft provisional agenda for the Fourth General Conference of UNIDO (A/37/16, para. 167), as generally endorsed by the Industrial Development Board; recommended it for approval by the Assembly; and approved the establishment of an open-ended working group of the Board to meet periodically with the secretariat of UNIDO to exchange information and views on the preparations for the Conference, including its timing (resolution 1982/66 A). At the same session, the Council, inter alia, took note of the progress report on the Industrial Development Decade for Africa submitted jointly by the Executive Secretary of the Economic Commission for Africa (ECA) and the Executive Director of UNIDO and transmitted it, for consideration, to the Assembly at its thirty-seventh session; requested the Assembly to allocate adequate staff and financial resources so as to ensure the effective co-ordination and implementation of the activities of UNIDO and ECA related to the Industrial Development Decade for Africa; renewed its request to the Executive Director of UNIDO to intensify contacts with members of the United Nations system with a view to ascertaining the contributions they proposed to make towards the implementation of the Decade; and requested the secretariats of UNIDO and ECA to report to the Council at its second regular session of 1983, through the Industrial Development Board, on the implementation of Board resolution 55 (XVI) concerning the Decade and to identify any constraints to its full implementation which might be encountered (resolution 1982/66 B).

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

(a) Report of the Industrial Development Board on the work of its sixteenth session: Supplement No. 16 (A/37/16);

(b) Report of the Executive Director of UNIDO and the Executive Secretary of ECA, called for under resolution 36/182, section II: A/37/291.

## (e) <u>Science and technology for development:</u> report of the Intergovernmental Committee on Science and Technology for Development

At its second regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council took note of the report of the Intergovernmental Committee on Science and Technology for Development on the work of the first part of its fourth session (A/37/37, (Part I)); decided to transmit the report to the General Assembly for consideration; and also decided to authorize the Secretary-General to transmit directly to the Assembly the report of the Committee on its resumed fourth session (decision 1982/155).

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Intergovernmental Committee on Science and Technology for Development on its fourth session, which will be issued as Supplement No. 37 (A/37/37).

#### (f) Food problems:

- (i) Report of the World Food Council
- (ii) Report of the Secretary-General

At its second regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council, <u>inter alia</u>, took note with appreciation of the conclusions and recommendations adopted by the World Food Council at its eighth ministerial session and decided to transmit to the General Assembly for consideration, taking into account the comments made during that session, a draft resolution entitled "Food problems" which had been submitted to the Council (decision 1982/176).

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

(a) Report of the World Food Council: Supplement No. 19 (A/37/19);

(b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/186: A/37/390.

# (g) <u>Economic and technical co-operation among developing countries</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

(a) Report of the Economic and Social Council: A/37/3 (Parts I-III), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 3 (A/37/3);

(b) Report of the Governing Council of UNDP on its twenty-ninth session: Economic and Social Council Supplement No. 6 (E/1982/16).

# (h) <u>Restructuring of the economic and social sectors of the United Nations system</u>: report of the Secretary-General

At its second regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council, <u>inter alia</u>, decided to request the President of the Council to continue consultations with Member States on questions relating to all aspects of the implementation of section II of the annex to resolution 32/197 and to report all results thereon to the Council in 1983 (resolution 1982/50) (See also item 12, "Revitalization of the Economic and Social Council").

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 34/214 (A/37/439).

(i) Environment:

#### (i) <u>Report of the Governing Council of the United Nations Environment</u> <u>Programme on its session of a special character and on its tenth</u> <u>session</u>

## (ii) Reports of the Secretary-General

At its second regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council took note of the report of the Governing Council of the United Nations Environment Programme on its tenth session (A/37/25) and transmitted it to the Assembly for consideration and action with regard to the decisions contained therein; took note of the progress report on co-operation in the field of the environment concerning natural resources shared by two or more States (A/37/396 and Corr.1) and transmitted it to the Assembly, pursuant to Assembly resolution 34/186; noted with appreciation the report of the Governing Council on the implementation of the Plan of Action to Combat Desertification (A/37/395) and transmitted it to the Assembly for consideration; recommended that the Assembly should invite the Governing Council to present its views on the implementation in the eastern and southern African subregion of the Plan of Action and to advise on the necessity or the possibility of the establishment of institutional machinery responsible for combating drought and desertification in that subregion; and expressed its appreciation to Governments that had contributed to the Fund of UNEP and reiterated its appeals and those of the Assembly to Governments to increase their contributions to the Fund (resolution 1982/56).

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

(a) Report of the Governing Council on its session of a special character and on its tenth session: Supplement No. 25 (A/37/25);

- (b) Reports of the Secretary-General:
  - Problem of remnants of war, called for under resolution 36/188: A/37/415;
  - (ii) Study on financing the Plan of Action to Combat Desertification, called for under resolution 36/191: A/37/424;
- (c) Notes by the Secretary-General:
  - (i) Conventions and protocols in the field of the environment, called for under resolution 3436 (XXX): A/37/394;
  - (ii) Implementation of the Plan of Action to Combat Desertification, called for under resolution 32/172: A/37/395;
  - (iii) Co-operation in the field of the environment concerning natural resources shared by two or more States, called for under resolution 34/186: A/37/39 and Corr.1;
  - (iv) Implementation in the Sudano-Sahelian region of the Plan of Action to Combat Desertification, called for under resolution 36/190: A/37/397.
- (j) <u>Human settlements</u>:
  - (i) Report of the Commission on Human Settlements
  - (ii) Reports of the Secretary-General

At its second regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council, inter alia, took note of the report of the Commission on Human Settlements on the work of its fifth session and recommended to the General Assembly, for consideration and decision, those resolutions and decisions adopted by the Commission which required action by the Assembly (resolution 1982/46 A). At the same session, the Council, noting that the Commission on Human Settlements had unanimously welcomed and endorsed the proposals of the Executive Director of the United Nations Centre for Human Settlements (Habitat) concerning the organizing and co-ordination of activities of the International Year of Shelter for the Homeless, endorsed the recommendations of the Commission to the Assembly, on the understanding that the criteria for financing and organizing international years, set out in the annex to Council resolution 1980/67, would be complied with; urged that the proposals on a specific programme of measures and activities to be undertaken prior to and during the Year should be adjusted in accordance with the availability of voluntary contributions and further urged that the main thrust of the specific programme to be undertaken prior to and during the Year should be placed at the national and local levels; and appealed to all Governments, international financial institutions, intergovernmental and non-governmental organizations and others in the public and private sectors to extend generous financial and other appropriate support to the programme for the Year (resolution 1982/46 B). Also at the same session, the Council decided to authorize the Secretary-General to transmit directly to the Assembly his report on the financial and organizational implications of holding this Year (decision 1982/154).

/...

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Commission on Human Settlements: Supplement No. 8 (A/37/8);
- (b) Reports of the Secretary-General:
  - (i) International Year of Shelter for the Homeless, called for under resolution 36/71;
  - (ii) Living conditions of the Palestinian people, called for under resolution 36/73: A/37/238.

# (k) Effective mobilization and integration of women in development: report of the Secretary-General

On 24 September 1982, the General Assembly adopted a recommendation by the General Committee (A/37/250, para. 24 (d) (i)) that documents concerning the integration of women in development should be made available to the Third Committee under item 91.

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/74 (A/37/381).

# (1) Long-term trends in economic development: report of the Secretary-General

At its second regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council, having considered the report of the Secretary-General on an over-all socio-economic perspective of the world economy to the year 2000 (A/37/211 and Corr.1) decided to transmit the text of a draft resolution, which had been submitted to the Council, to the General Assembly at its thirty-seventh session for consideration and appropriate action (decision 1982/172).

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 34/57 and decision 36/423 and Economic and Social Council decision 1981/200 (A/37/211).

### (m) United Nations Special Fund

At the thirty-seventh session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

## (n) New and renewable sources of energy:

- (i) Report of the Interim Committee on New and Renewable Sources of Energy
- (ii) Report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

(a) Report of the Interim Committee on New and Renewable Sources of Energy: Supplement No. 47 (A/37/47);

(b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/193.

### (o) <u>Implementation of the Substantial New Programme of Action for the 1980s for</u> the Least Developed Countries: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/194 (A/37/197).

# (p) New international human order: moral aspects of development

In a letter dated 12 August 1982 (A/37/192), the Philippines requested the inclusion of a supplementary item entitled "New International Human Order" in the agenda of the thirty-seventh session.

On 24 September 1982 (See A/37/PV.4), the General Assembly decided, on the recommendation of the General Committee (A/37/250), to include this item, as revised by its sponsor, in the agenda as sub-item (p) of item 71 and to allocate it to the Second Committee.

72. Operational activities for development

#### (a) Operational activities for development of the United Nations system: report of the Secretary-General

At its thirty-sixth session, the General Assembly, <u>inter alia</u>, took note with appreciation of the 1981 annual report of the Director-General (A/36/478 and Corr.1, annex).

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General transmitting the 1982 annual report of the Director-General for Development and International Economic Co-operation called for under resolutions 35/81 and 36/199 (A/37/445).

# (b) United Nations Development Programme: report of the Secretary-General

At its second regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council took note of the report of the Governing Council of the United Nations Development Programme for the year 1982 (E/1982/16/Rev.1) and the decisions contained therein; welcomed the establishment of an intersessional committee of the whole to study options and recommendations for the longer-term financing of the Programme and for strengthening the effectiveness of the work of the Governing Council; and endorsed the invitation of the Governing Council to the General Assembly to consider, during its thirty-seventh session, the financial situation of the Programme and the need to sustain technical assistance to developing countries through the Programme in the light of the outcome of the 1982 United Nations Pledging Conference for Development Activities (resolution 1982/53).

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Economic and Social Council: A/37/3 (Parts I-III), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 3 (A/37/3);
- (b) Report of the Governing Council of UNDP on its twenty-ninth session: E/1982/16/Rev.1;
- (c) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 35/80.

# (c) United Nations Capital Development Fund

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Economic and Social Council: A/37/3 (Parts I-III), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 3 (A/37/3);
- (b) Report of the Governing Council of UNDP on its twenty-ninth session: E/1982/16/Rev.l.

# (d) United Nations Revolving Fund for Natural Resources Exploration

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Economic and Social Council: A/37/3 (Parts I-III), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 3 (A/37/3);
- (b) Report of the Governing Council of UNDP on its twenty-ninth session: E/1982/16/Rev.1.
- (e) United Nations Fund for Population Activities

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Economic and Social Council: A/37/3 (Parts I-III), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 3 (A/37/3);
- (b) Report of the Governing Council of UNDP on its twenty-ninth session: E/1982/16/Rev.l.
- (f) United Nations Volunteers programme

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

 (a) Report of the Economic and Social Council: A/37/3 (Parts I-III), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 3 (A/37/3); (b) Report of the Governing Council of UNDP on its twenty-ninth session: E/1982/16/Rev.1.

# (g) United Nations Special Fund for Land-locked Developing Countries

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- Report of the Economic and Social Council: A/37/3 (Parts I-III), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 3 (A/37/3);
- (b) Report of the Governing Council of UNDP on its twenty-ninth session: E/1982/16/Rev.1;
- (c) Note by the Secretary-General.

### (h) United Nations Children's Fund

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Economic and Social Council (A/37/3 (Parts I-III), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 3 (A/37/3).

#### (i) <u>World Food Programme</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Economic and Social Council (A/37/3 (Parts I-III)), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 3 (A/37/3).

# (j) Technical co-operation activities undertaken by the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Economic and Social Council: (A/37/3 (Parts I-III)), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 3 (A/37/3);
- (b) Report of the Governing Council of UNDP on its twenty-ninth session: E/1982/16/Rev.1.

#### 73. Training and research

#### (a) <u>United Nations Institute for Training and Research:</u> report of the Executive <u>Director</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Executive Director of UNITAR for the period from 1 July 1981 to 30 June 1982, which has been issued as Supplement No. 14 (A/37/14).

## (b) <u>United Nations University:</u> report of the Council of the United Nations University

The seventeenth session of the Council of the University was held at Geneva from 22 to 26 June 1981, the eighteenth session was held at Abu Dhabi from 21 to 25 November 1981 and the nineteenth session was held in Tokyo from 21 to 25 June 1982.

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Council of the University, which has been issued as Supplement No. 31 (A/37/31).

# 74. Special economic and disaster relief assistance

# (a) <u>Office of the United Nations Disaster Relief Co-ordinator:</u> reports of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Secretary-General on the activities of the Office of the Co-ordinator: A/37/235;
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/225;

# (b) Special programmes of economic assistance: reports of the Secretary-General

At its thirty-fifth session, in 1980, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General to mobilize international assistance for the populations affected as a result of drought and other natural disasters in Djibouti, Somalia, the Sudan and Uganda, to send, as a matter of urgency, a multiagency mission to the four countries concerned to assess the medium-term and long-term needs of the Governments of those countries for their drought-afflicted populations and to report to the Economic and Social Council, at its second regular session of 1981, on the results of the multiagency mission and also to the Assembly at its thirty-sixth session on the progress achieved in the implementation of the resolution (resolution 35/90).

At its thirty-sixth session, the General Assembly commended the Secretary-General for his positive response to the urgent situation of the drought-stricken areas in Djibouti, Kenya, Somalia, the Sudan and Uganda, and for his action in dispatching a multiagency mission to those countries to assess their medium-term and long-term needs, and also commended the multiagency mission for the excellent efforts it had deployed and requested the Secretary-General to send a similar mission to those countries for which such reports did not exist; endorsed the recommendations made by the multiagency mission in its reports, which were annexed to the reports of the Secretary-General (A/36/274 to A/36/277 and A/36/712 and Corr.l); appealed to Member States, the specialized agencies and other organizations of the United Nations system and intergovernmental and non-governmental organizations to contribute generously, in the form of financial, material and technical assistance, towards the projects and programmes to help the affected

populations, as described in the reports of the multiagency missions; and requested the Secretary-General, in close co-operation with the Administrator of the United Nations Development Programme, to extend all necessary assistance to the Governments of Djibouti, Ethiopia, Kenya, Somalia, the Sudan and Uganda in establishing detailed policies for dealing with drought as a recurring phenomenon within the context of their national development programmes, to mobilize international assistance for the populations affected as a result of drought and other national disasters in the countries concerned and to report to the Economic and Social Council at its second (resolution 36/221).

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following reports of the Secretary-General:

- (a) Assistance to Tonga (resolution 34/132);
- (b) Assistance to Equatorial Guinea (resolution 36/204): A/37/130);
- (c) Assistance to Lebanon (resolution 36/205): A/37/508 and Add.1;
- (d) Assistance to the Central African Republic (resolution 36/206): A/37/131;
- (e) Assistance to Liberia (resolution 36/207): A/37/123;
- (f) Assistance to Benin (resolution 36/208): A/37/134;
- (g) Assistance to Sao Tome and Principe (resolution 36/209): A/37/127;
- (h) Assistance to Chad (resolution 36/210): A/37/125;
- (i) Assistance to Cape Verde (resolution 36/211): A/37/124;
- (j) Assistance to the Comoros (resolution 36/212): A/37/128;
- (k) Assistance to Nicaragua (resolution 36/213): A/37/135;
- (1) Assistance to Zambia (resolution 36/214): A/37/133-S/15337;
- (m) Assistance to Mozambique (resolution 36/215): A/37/129-S/15304;
- (n) Assistance to Djibouti (resolution 36/216): A/37/136;
- (O) Assistance to Guinea-Bissau (resolution 36/217): A/37/137;
- (p) Assistance to Uganda (resolution 36/218): A/37/121;
- (q) Assistance to Lesotho (resolution 36/219): A/37/126-S/15280;
- (r) Assistance to Gambia (resolution 36/220): A/37/138;

1 ...

- (s) Assistance to the drought-stricken areas in Djibouti, Ethiopia, Kenya, Somalia, the Sudan and Uganda (resolution 36/221): A/37/122;
- (t) Assistance to Botswana (resolution 36/222): A/37/132-S/15311;
- (u) Assistance to Zimbabwe (resolution 36/223): A/37/139.

# Measures to be taken following the cyclones and floods in Madagascar

At its first regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council, considering the effects of several tropical cyclones and floods which had caused loss of life and considerable damage to the economy of Madagascar, urged all States to participate in relief operations and requested assistance from international, regional and voluntary organizations to the efforts of the Secretary-General and the United Nations Disaster Relief Co-ordinator to mobilize relief assistance; and requested the Secretary-General to report on the implementation of Council resolution 1982/5 to the Council at its second regular session of 1982 and to the Assembly at its thirty-seventh session (resolution 1982/5).

# Measures to be taken following the heavy floods which have effected Democratic Yemen

At its first regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council, considering the effect of heavy floods which had caused loss of life and considerable damage to the economy of Democratic Yemen, urged all States to participate in relief operations and requested assistance from international, regional and voluntary organizations to the efforts of the Secretary-General and the United Nations Disaster Relief Co-ordinator to mobilize relief assistance; and requested the Secretary-General to report to the Council at its second regular session of 1982 (resolution 1982/6).

At its second regular session, the Economic and Social Council, noting the detailed assessment of the extent and nature of the damage caused by the floods, endorsed the request of the Economic Commission for Western Asia for the urgent establishment of a programme for the rehabilitation and reconstruction of the flood-stricken areas of Democratic Yemen; requested the Secretary-General to take the necessary measures to assist the Government in the preparation of a comprehensive programme for the rehabilitation and reconstruction of the affected areas within the framework of the Substantial New Programme of Action for the 1980s for the Least Developed Countries; and requested the Secretary-General to report orally to the General Assembly at its thirty-seventh session (resolution 1982/59).

## International assistance to alleviate the economic and social problems faced by Honduras and Nicaragua as a result of the May 1982 floods

At its second regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council endorsed resolution 419 (PLEN.15) adopted by the Committee of the Whole of the Economic Commission for Latin America on international assistance to alleviate the economic and social problems faced by Honduras and Nicaragua as a result of the May 1982 floods and recommended that the General Assembly at its thirty-seventh session should also endorse that resolution (decision 1982/168).

### (c) <u>Implementation of the medium-term and long-term recovery and rehabilitation</u> programme in the Sudano-Sahelian region: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/203 (A/37/209 and Add.1).

#### 75. Adverse consequences for the enjoyment of human rights of political, military, economic and other forms of assistance given to colonial and racist régimes in southern Africa

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/37/413).

### 76. <u>Implementation of the Programme for the Decade of Action to Combat Racism and</u> Racial Discimination: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it a report of the Secretary-General (A/37/338 and Add.1).

#### 77. <u>International Youth Year: Participation, Development, Peace: report of the</u> Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- Progress report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/28: A/37/237;
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General transmitting the report of the Advisory Committee for the International Youth Year: A/37/348.

## 78. World social situation: reports of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) 1981 Report on the World Social Situation: E/CN.5/1983/3;
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 34/152: A/37/442.

#### 79. Importance of the universal realization of the right of peoples to self-determination and of the speedy granting of independence to colonial countries and peoples for the effective guarantee and observance of human rights: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolutions 36/9 and 36/10 (A/37/317 and Add.1).

# 80. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination

# (a) Report of the Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination on its twenty-fifth and twenty-sixth sessions, which will be issued as Supplement No. 18 (A/37/18).

# (b) <u>Status of the International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of</u> <u>Racial Discrimination:</u> report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/11 (A/37/148).

# (c) <u>Status of the International Convention on the Suppression and Punishment of</u> the Crime of Apartheid: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/13 (A/37/149).

# 81. Policies and programmes relating to youth: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/17 (A/37/401).

# 82. Question of the elderly and the aged: reports of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following reports of the Secretary-General:

- (a) Designation of a Day for the Aging, called for under paragraph 2 of resolution 36/20: A/37/408;
- (b) United Nations Trust Fund for the World Assembly on Aging and activities in the field of aging, called for under paragraphs 6 and 8 of resolution 36/20: A/37/435.

#### 83. World Assembly on Aging

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the World Assembly on Aging (A/OONF.113/31).

# 84. Elimination of all forms of religious intolerance

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it relevant parts of the report of the Economic and Social Council (A/37/3 (Parts I-III)), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 3 (A/37/3).

# 85. <u>Human rights and scientific and technological developments</u> report of the <u>Secretary-General</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report called for under resolutions 35/130 A and 36/56 A (A/37/330 and Add.1).

# 86. Question of a convention on the rights of the child

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the relevants parts of the report of the Economic and Social Council (A/37/3 (Parts I-III)), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 3 (A/37/3).

87. International Covenants on Human Rights

# (a) Report of the Human Rights Committee

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Human Rights Committee on its fourteenth, fifteenth and sixteenth sessions, which has been issued as Supplement No. 40 (A/37/40).

(b) <u>Status of the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights,</u> <u>the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and the Optional</u> <u>Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights: report</u> <u>of the Secretary-General</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under paragraph 12 of resolution 36/58 (A/37/406).

(c) <u>Publicity for the work of the Human Rights Committee:</u> report of the <u>Secretary-General</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under paragraph 13 of resolution 36/58 (A/37/490).

(d) Elaboration of a second optional protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, aiming at the abolition of the death penalty: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/59 (A/37/401).

- 88. Torture and other cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment or punishment:
  - (a) <u>Unilateral declarations by Member States against torture and other cruel</u>, <u>inhuman or degrading treatment or punishment: report of the</u> <u>Secretary-General</u>

# (b) Draft Code of Medical Ethics: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following reports of the Secretary-General:

- (a) Unilateral declarations by Member States against torture, called for under resolution 32/64: A/37/263;
- (b) Draft code of Medical Ethics, called for under resolution 36/61: A/37/264 and Add.l and 2.

## 89. World Programme of Action concerning Disabled Persons: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/77:
   A/37/351;
- (b) Addendum to the report of the Secretary-General transmitting the report of the Advisory Committee for the International Year of Disabled Persons: A/37/351/Add.1.
- 90. Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees:
  - (a) <u>Report of the High Commissioner</u>
  - (b) Question of the continuation of the Office of the High Commissioner
  - (c) Assistance to refugees in Africa: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the High Commissioner covering the period from 1 April 1981 to
   31 March 1982: Supplement No. 12 (A/37/12);
- (b) Addendum to the report of the High Commissioner, containing the report on the thirty-third session of the Executive Committee of the High Commissioner's Programme: Supplement No. 12A (A/37/12/Add.1);
- (c) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/124: A/37/522.
- 91. United Nations Decade for Women: Equality, Development and Peace:
  - (a) <u>Implementation of the Programme of Action for the Second Half of the</u> <u>United Nations Decade for Women: report of the Secretary-General</u>

- (b) Voluntary Fund for the United Nations Decade for Women: report of the Secretary-General
- (c) Draft Declaration on the Participation of Women in the Struggle for the Strengthening of International Peace and for the Solution of Other Vital National and International Problems: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following reports of the Secretary-General:

- (a) Voluntary Fund for the United Nations Decade for Women, called for under resolution 35/137; A/37/421;
- (b) Implementation of the Programme of Action for the Second Half of the United Nations Decade for Women, called for under resolution 36/126: A/37/458;
- (c) Draft Declaration on the Participation of Women in the Struggle for the Strengthening of International Peace and for the Solution of Other Vital National and International Problems, called for under decision 36/428: A/37/144 and Corr.1;
- (d) Activities and programme of the International Research and Training Institute for the Advancement of Women, called for under Economic and Social Council resolution 1982/27.

#### 92. <u>Status of the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination</u> against Women: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/131 (A/37/349).

#### 93. <u>International Campaign against Traffic in Drugs: report of the</u> <u>Secretary-General</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/132.

# 94. Alternative approaches and ways and means within the United Nations system for improving the effective enjoyment of human rights and fundamental freedoms

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General on the status of international instruments in the field of human rights for which the Secretary-General acts as depositary, called for under resolution 3451 (XXX).

# 95. New international humanitarian order: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/136 (A/37/145).

### 96. <u>Information from Non-Self-Governing Territories transmitted under Article 73 e</u> of the <u>Charter of the United Nations</u>:

- (a) Report of the Secretary-General
- (b) <u>Report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the</u> <u>Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to</u> <u>Colonial Countries and Peoples</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Special Committee: A/37/23 (Parts I-V), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 23 (A/37/23);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General: A/37/501.

#### 97. Question of East Timor:

- (a) <u>Report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the</u> <u>Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to</u> <u>Colonial Countries and Peoples</u>
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Special Committee: A/37/23 (Parts I-V), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 23 (A/37/23);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/50: A/37/538.
- 98. Activities of foreign economic and other interests which are impeding the implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples in Namibia and in all other Territories under colonial domination and efforts to eliminate colonialism, apartheid and racial discrimination in southern Africa:
  - (a) <u>Report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the</u> <u>Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to</u> <u>Colonial Countries and Peoples</u>
  - (b) Report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

(a) Report of the Special Committee: A/37/23 (Parts I-V), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 23 (A/37/23);

- (b) Note by the Secretary-General transmitting the report prepared by the United Nations Centre on Transmational Corporations, called for under resolution 36/51: A/37/405.
- 99. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples by the specialized agencies and the international institutions associated with the United Nations:
  - (a) <u>Report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the</u> <u>Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to</u> <u>Colonial Countries and Peoples</u>
  - (b) Report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Special Committee: A/37/23 (Parts I-V), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 23 (A/37/23);
- (b) Report of the Economic and Social Council: A/37/3, to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 3 (A/37/3);
- (c) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/52: A/37/177 and Add.1-3.

#### 100. United Nations Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General on the Programme (A/37/436).

#### 101. Offers by Member States of study and training facilities for inhabitants of Non-Self-Governing Territories: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/54 (A/37/539).

#### 102. Financial reports and accounts, and reports of the Board of Auditors:

- (a) <u>United Nations</u>
- (b) United Nations Development Programme
- (c) United Nations Children's Fund
- (d) <u>United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the</u> <u>Near East</u>

- (e) United Nations Institute for Training and Research
- (f) Voluntary funds administered by the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees
- (g) Fund of the United Nations Environment Programme
- (h) United Nations Fund for Population Activities
- (i) United Nations Habitat and Human Settlements Foundation

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Financial reports:
  - (i) United Nations: Supplement No. 5 (A/37/5);
  - (ii) United Nations Development Programme: Supplement No. 5A (A/37/5/Add.1);
  - (iii) United Nations Children's Fund: Supplement No. 5B (A/37/5/Add.1);
    - (iv) United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East: Supplement No. 5C (A/37/5/Add.3);
      - (v) United Nations Institute for Training and Research: Supplement No. 5D (A/37/5/Add.4);
    - (vi) Voluntary funds administered by the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees: Supplement No. 5E (A/37/5/Add.5);
  - (vii) Fund of United Nations Environment Programme: Supplement No. 5F (A/37/5/Add.6);
  - - (ix) United Nations Habitat and Human Settlements Foundation: Supplement No. 5H (A/37/5/Add.8);
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee: A/37/443.

#### 103. Programme budget for the biennium 1982-1983

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

 (a) Performance report of the Secretary-General on the programme budget for the biennium 1982-1983;

## (b) Report of the Advisory Committee.

A number of other documents will be submitted under this item, in particular on the following subjects:

## Committee of Governmental Experts to Evaluate the Present Structure of the Secretariat in the Administrative, Finance and Personnel Areas

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Committee on Governmental Experts: Supplement No. 44 (A/37/44);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/238.

#### Common services at Nairobi

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under section X of resolution 36/235 and the related report of the Advisory Committee.

# Office accommodation at Headquarters

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the final report of the Secretary-General.

### Review of the financing of the administrative costs of the Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under section XIII of resolution 36/235 (A/C.5/37/1 and Corr.1).

# Contractual status of language teachers at Headquarters

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the International Civil Service Commission: Supplement No. 30 (A/37/30;
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under section XV of resolution 36/235.

# Access to the language training programme by accredited staff of permanent missions at Headquarters

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under section XVII of resolution 36/235.

# Use of experts and consultants in the United Nations

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called fur under section XIX of resolution 36/235.

### First-class travel in the United Nations

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 32/198.

# Expansion of the conference facilities of the Economic Commission for Africa

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/176.

# Special review of the ongoing work programme of the United Nations

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination: Supplement
   No. 38 (A/37/38);
- (b) Report of the Committee on Conferences: Supplement No. 32 (A/37/32);
- (c) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Ouestions.

#### 104. Programme planning:

- (a) Report of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination
- (b) Medium-term plan for the period 1984-1989
- (c) <u>Reports of the Secretary-General</u>

At its thirty-sixth session, the General Assembly, <u>inter alia</u>, noted with satisfaction the conclusions and recommendations contained in the report of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination (A/36/38) and those of the Joint Inspection Unit (see A/36/171, A/36/181 and A/36/182); requested the Secretary-General to present to the Assembly at its thirty-seventh session, through the Committee at its twenty-second session, proposals enabling it to adopt official rules and regulations governing programme planning, the programming aspects of the budget, the monitoring of implementation and the methods of evaluation (resolution 36/228 A, sect. I); decided to adopt measures and guidelines for the determination of an order of priority among programmes that formed an integral part of the general planning and management process to rationalize and order the activities and provide a guide for the preparation of the programme budget (resolution 36/228 A, sect II); reaffirmed the need to integrate the identification of activities that had been completed or were obsolete, of marginal usefulness or ineffective in the general process of planning, programming, budgeting evaluation and management;

and requested the Secretary-General to provide the Assembly, through the Committee, with a list of activities classified under those categories (resolution 36/228 A, sect. III).

At the same session, the General Assembly adopted a resolution entitled "Special review of the current work programme of the United Nations" (see item 103).

At its second regular session of 1982, the Economic and Social Council, having considered those chapters of the proposed medium-term plan for the period 1984-1989 which were relevant to its work, decided, <u>inter alia</u>, to recommend that the General Assembly, at its thirty-seventh session, should adopt the proposed medium-term plan for the period 1984-1989, incorporating the revisions thereto recommended by the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination at its twenty-second session and, in addition, the revisions proposed by the Council, taking into account the views expressed by members of the Council at the second regular session of 1982 (decision 1982/173).

- (a) Report of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination: Supplement No. 38 (A/37/38);
- (b) Medium-term plan for the period 1984-1989: Supplement No. 6 (A/37/6);
- (c) Reports of the Secretary-General:
  - Programme performance of the United Nations for the biennium 1980-1981: A/37/154;
  - (ii) Procedures for proposed programme budget review: A/37/207;
  - (iii) Draft regulations governing programme planning, the programme aspects of the budget, the monitoring of implementation and methods of evaluation, called for under resolution 36/228 A: A/37/206;
  - (iv) Draft rules governing programme planning, the programme aspects of the budget, the monitoring of implementation and methods of evaluation, called for under resolution 36/228 A: A/37/206/Add.1 and Add.1/Corr.1;
- (d) Report of the Advisory Committee;
- (e) Report of the Joint Inspection Unit.
- 105. Financial emergency of the United Nations:
  - (a) <u>Report of the Negotiating Committee on the Financial Emergency of the</u> United Nations

### (b) Report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/116 B (A/C.5/37/15 and Corr.1).

# 106. Administrative and budgetary co-ordination of the United Nations with the specialized agencies and the International Atomic Energy Agency

## (a) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Advisory Committee containing a detailed analysis of the administrative budgets of the organizations, called for under resolution 36/229.

### (b) <u>Impact of inflation and monetary instability on the regular budget of the</u> United Nations

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/230.

### (c) <u>Feasibility of establishing a single administrative tribunal: report of the</u> Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under decision 36/453.

## 107. Joint Inspection Unit: reports of the Joint Inspection Unit

- (a) Reports of the Joint Inspection Unit:
  - (i) Activities of the Unit during the period from 1 July 1981 to 30 June 1982; Supplement No. 34 (A/37/34);
  - (ii) United Nations University: A/37/111 (relates also to item 73 (b));
  - (iii) Economic Commission for Africa: A/37/119 (relates also to item 71 (h));
    - (iv) Secretariat organization and procedures for the preparation of United Nations special conferences: A/37/112 (relates also to item 108);
    - (v) Second report on the concept of career (relates also to item 111);
    - (vi) United Nations system's contribution to conservation and management of Latin American cultural and natural heritage: A/37/509;

- (vii) Communications including telecommunications in the United Nations system: A/37/372;
- (viii) Status of women in the Professional category and above (second progress report): A/37/469 (relates also to item 111);
  - (ix) Use of consultants and experts by the United Nations: A/37/358
     (relates also to item 111);
  - (x) Application of the principle of equitable geographical distribution of the staff of the United Nations Secretariat (supplementary report): A/37/378 (relates also to item 111);
  - (xi) Organization and methods for official travel: A/37/357 (relates also to item 103);
- (xii) Programme planning methodologies (comments on rules and regulations)
   (relates also to item 104);
- (xiii) Elaboration of regulations for the planning, programming and evaluation cycle of the United Nations: A/37/460 (relates also to item 104);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General on implementation of the recommendations of the Joint Inspection Unit;
- (c) Note by the Secretary-General transmitting the work programme of the Joint Inspection Unit for 1982.

### 108. Pattern of conferences:

- (a) Report of the Committee on Conferences
- (b) Reports of the Secretary-General

- (a) Report of the Committee on Conferences: Supplement No. 32 (A/37/32);
- (b) Report of the Joint Inspection Unit on secretariat organization and procedures for the preparation of United Nations special conferences (A/37/112) and comments of the Secretary-General thereon (A/37/122/Add.1);
- (c) Reports of the Secretary-General;
  - (i) Programme of systematic and progressive replacement and upgrading of electronic equipment in conference rooms at Headquarters, called for under section I of resolution 36/117 A: A/C.5/37/2;
  - (ii) Simultaneous distribution of documents in the different languages of the United Nations, called for under resolution 36/117 B.

## 109. Control and limitation of documentation

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/117 B.

## 110. Scale of assessments for the apportionment of the expenses of the United Nations: report of the Committee on Contributions

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Committee on Contributions, which has been issued as Supplement No. 11 (A/37/11).

- 111. Personnel questions:
  - (a) Composition of the Secretariat: report of the Secretary-General
  - (b) Respect for the privileges and immunities of officials of the United Nations and the specialized agencies and related organizations: report of the Secretary-General
  - (c) Other personnel questions

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
  - (i) Composition of the Secretariat: A/37/143;
  - (ii) Implementation of personnel policy reforms, called for under resolution 35/210;
  - (iii) Respect for the privileges and immunities of officials of the United Nations and the specialized agencies and related organizations, called for under resolution 36/232;
    - (iv) Amendments to the Staff Rules;
      - (v) List of staff members;
  - (b) Note by the Secretary-General transmitting the views of the United Nations staff representatives, called for under resolution 35/213;
  - (c) Reports of the Joint Inspection Unit:
    - (i) Application of the principle of geographical distribution: A/37/378;
    - (ii) Concepts of career, types of appointment, career development and related questions, called for under section IV of resolution 35/210 and decision 36/457;

 (d) Report of the International Civil Service Commission on concepts of career, types of appointment, career development and related questions, called for under section IV of resolution 35/210 and decision 36/457.

#### 112. Report of the International Civil Service Commission

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the International Civil Service Commission: Supplement No. 30 (A/37/30);
- (b) Reports of the Secretary-General called for under section III of resolution 36/233:
  - (i) Purpose and operation of the post-adjustment system;
  - (ii) Elaboration of a special index for pensioners;
- (c) Note by the Secretary-General transmitting the views of the Federation of International Civil Servants' Associations, called for under resolution 34/220.
- 113. United Nations pension system:
  - (a) Report of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Board
  - (b) <u>Reports of the Secretary-General</u>

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Board: Supplement No. 9 (A/37/9);
- (b) Reports of the Secretary-General called for under resolutions 36/119 B and C;
- (c) Report of the Advisory Committee.

### 114. Financing of the United Nations peace-keeping forces in the Middle East

(a) United Nations Disengagement Observer Force: report of the Secretary-General

- Report of the Secretary-General on the expense of UNDOF, called for under resolutions 36/66 A and B;
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee.

#### (b) United Nations Interim Force in Lebanon: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Secretary-General on the expenses of UNIFIL, called for under resolutions 36/138 A to C.
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee.
- 115. Draft Code of Offences against the Peace and Security of Mankind: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the International Law Commission: Supplement No. 10 (A/37/10);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/106: A/37/325.

#### 116. Progressive development of the principles and norms of international law relating to the new international economic order: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/107 (A/37/409).

#### 117. Resolutions adopted by the United Nations Conference on the Representation of States in Their Relations with International Organizations:

- (a) <u>Resolution relating to the observer status of national liberation</u> movements recognized by the Organization of African Unity and/or by the League of Arab States: report of the Secretary-General
- (b) <u>Resolution relating to the application of the Convention in future</u> activities of international organizations

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 35/167 (A/37/326 and Add.).

### 118. Report of the Special Committee on Enhancing the Effectiveness of the Principle of Non-Use of Force in International Relations

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

(a) Report of the Special Committee: Supplement No. 41 (A/37/41);

- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under paragraph 8 of resolution 36/31: A/37/375.
- 119. Report of the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law on the work of its fifteenth session

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- Report of the Commission on te work of its fifteenth session: Supplement No. 17 (A/37/17);
- (b) Note by the Secretary-General transmitting the comments of the Trade and Development Board in accordance with resolution 2205 (XXI).
- 120. Consideration of effective measures to enhance the protection, security and safety of diplomatic and consular missions and representatives: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/33 (A/37/404 and Add.1).

### 121. Report of the Ad Hoc Committee on the Drafting of an International Convention against the Recruitment, Use, Financing and Training of Mercenaries

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the <u>Ad Hoc</u> Committee, which has been issued as Supplement No. 43 (A/37/43).

122. Peaceful settlement of disputes between States

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Special Committee on the Charter of the United Nations and on the Strengthening of the Role of the Organization, which has been issued as Supplement No. 33 (A/37/33).

# 123. Review of the multilateral treaty-making process: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/112 (A/37/499).

### 124. United Nations Conference on Succession of States in respect of State Property, Archives and Debts: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 36/113 (A/37/454).

# 125. Report of the International Law Commission on the work of its thirty-fourth session

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the International Law Commission on the work of its thirty-fourth session: Supplement No. 10 (A/37/10);
- (b) Note by the Secretary-General containing the text of the draft articles definitively or provisionally adopted by the Commission on the topics considered at its thirty-fourth session: A/37/402.

## 126. Report of the Committee on Relations with the Host Country

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Committee on Relations with the Host Country, which will be issued as Supplement No. 26 (A/37/26).

# 127. Report of the Special Committee on the Charter of the United Nations and on the Strengthening of the Role of the Organization:

- (a) <u>Report of the Special Committee</u>
- (b) Updating of the Repertoire of the Practice of the Security Council and the Repertory of Practice of United Nations Organs: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Special Committee: Supplement No. 33 (A/37/33);
- (b) Reports of the Secretary-General;
  - Observations and proposals of Governments, called for under paragraph 10 of resolution 36/122: A/37/384;
  - (ii) <u>Repertoire of the practice of the Security Council</u> and <u>Repertory of</u> <u>Practice of United Nations Organs</u>, called for under resolution 36/123.

### 128. Draft Declaration on Social and Legal Principles relating to the Protection and Welfare of Children, with Special Reference to Foster Placement and Adoption Nationally and Internationally

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under Economic and Social Council resolution 1979/28 (A/37/146).

# 129. Draft Body of Principles for the Protection of All Persons under Any Form of Detention of Imprisonment

At the thirty-seventh session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

# 130. Draft standard rules of procedure for United Nations conferences: report of the Secretary-General

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under decision 36/427 (A/37/163).

### 131. <u>Question of the review of the Convention on International Liability for Damage</u> <u>Caused by Space Objects</u>

By a note dated 25 March 1982 (A/37/141), the Secretary-General requested the inclusion of the above item in the provisional agenda of the thirty-seventh session.

On 24 September 1982 (see A/37/PV.4), the General Assembly decided, on the recommendation of the General Committee (A/37/250), to include this item in the agenda and to allocate it to the Special Political Committee.

### 132. State of signatures and ratifications of the Protocols Additional to the Geneva Conventions of 1949 and relating to the protection of victims of international armed conflicts (Protocol I) and the protection of victims of non-international armed conflicts (Protocol II)

In a letter dated 6 July 1982 (A/37/142), Denmark, Finland, Norway and Sweden requested the inclusion of the above item in the agenda of the thirty-seventh session.

On 24 September 1982 (see A/37/PV.4), the General Assembly decided, on the recommendation of the General Committee (A/37/250), to include this item in the agenda and to allocate it to the Sixth Committee.

### 133. <u>Review and implementation of the Concluding Document of the Twelfth Special</u> Session of the General Assembly

At the twelfth special session, held from 7 June to 10 July 1982, the General Assembly approved the Concluding Document of the Twelfth Special Session (A/S-12/32), which contained, <u>inter alia</u>, its decisions pertaining to certain items on its agenda and which stated, in paragraph 64, that the other items on the agenda on which the special session had not reached decisions should be taken up at the thirty-seventh session of the Assembly for further consideration (decision S-12/24).

### (a) Report of the Committee on Disarmament

During the first part of its 1982 session, held between February and April, the Committee on Disarmament, pursuant to General Assembly resolution 36/92 F, prepared and submitted to the Assembly at its twelfth special session a special report on the state of negotiations on various questions under consideration by the Committee.

At its twelfth special session, the General Assembly took note of the special report of the Committee on Disarmament to the special session (A/S-12/2).

### (b) <u>Implementation of the Declaration of the 1980s as the Second Disarmament</u> Decade and consideration of initiatives and proposals of Member States

At its thirty-fifth session, in 1980, the General Assembly adopted the Declaration of the 1980s as the Second Disarmament Decade (resolution 35/46).

At its twelfth special session, the General Assembly focused its attention on the consideration of initiatives and proposals of Member States submitted under the item and decided to inscribe those initiatives and proposals in a list for subsequent consideration (A/S-12/32, annex III).

### (c) <u>United Nations programme of fellowships on disarmaments report of the</u> Secretary-General

At its thirty-sixth session, the General Assembly, on the basis of resolution 36/92 A, requested the Secretary-General to submit to the Assembly at its twelfth special session a report assessing the programme of fellowships on disarmament since its inception (resolution 36/92 A).

At its twelfth special session, the General Assembly considered the report of the Secretary-General and agreed on a text contained in the Concluding Document (A/S-12/32, annex IV) under which the Assembly decided, <u>inter alia</u>, to endorse the report of the Secretary-General on the programme (A/S-12/8 and Corr.l), to continue the programme and to increase the number of fellowships from 20 to 25 from 1983 onwards; and requested the Secretary-General to submit to the Assembly at its thirty-seventh session the financial implications of awarding 25 fellowships for inclusion in the regular budget of the United Nations.

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it a report of the Secretary-General on the financial implications of the programme.

### (d) World Disarmament Campaign: report of the Secretary-General

At its thirty-fifth session, in 1980, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General to carry out a study on the organization and financing of a World Disarmament Campaign under the auspices of the United Nations (resolution 35/152 I).

At its thirty-sixth session, the General Assembly took note of the study; invited Member States to transmit to the Secretary-General before the twelfth special session the suggestions and comments on the study; and requested the Secretary-General to transmit to the Assembly at its special session both the study and the opinions received from Governments (resolution 36/92 C).

At its twelfth special session, the General Assembly launched the World Disarmament Campaign in order to promote public interest in and support for the goals set up in paragraphs 15 and 99 of the Final Document of the Tenth Special Session (A/S-12/32, annex V).

At the thirty-seventh session, the General Assembly will have before it a report of the Secretary-General.

## 134. Consequences of the prolongation of the armed conflict between Iran and Iraq

In a letter dated 5 August 1982 (A/37/191), Iraq requested the inclusion of the above-mentioned supplementary item in the agenda of the thirty-seventh session.

On 24 September 1982 (see A/37/PV.4), the General Assembly decided, on the recommendation of the General Committee (A/37/250), to include this item in the agenda and to consider it directly in plenary meeting.

## 135. Question of the Falkland Islands (Malvinas)

In a letter dated 16 August 1982 (A/37/193), Argentina, Bolivia, Brazil, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Cuba, the Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Guatemala, Haiti, Honduras, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Paraquay, Peru, Uruguay and Venezuela requested the inclusion of the above-mentioned supplementary item in the agenda of the thirty-seventh session.

On 24 September 1982 (see A/37/PV.4), the General Assembly decided, on the recommendation of the General Committee (A/37/250), to include this item in the agenda and to consider it directly in plenary meeting.

### 136. Relationship between disarmament and development

In a letter dated 20 August 1982 (A/37/195), Sweden requested the inclusion of the above-mentioned supplementary item in the agenda of the thirty-seventh session.

On 24 September 1982 (see A/37/PV.4), the General Assembly decided, on the recommendation of the General Committee (A/37/250), to include this item in the agenda and to allocate it to the First Committee on the understanding that the development aspects of the question would be brought to the attention of the Second Committee in connection with its consideration of <u>item 71</u> (Development and international economic co-operation).

# 137. Implementation of the collective security provisions of the Charter of the United Nations for the maintenance of international peace and security

In a letter dated 30 August 1982 (A/37/241), Sierra Leone requested the inclusion of the above-mentioned additional item in the agenda of the thirty-seventh session.

On 24 September 1982 (see A/37/PV.4), the General Assembly decided, on the recommendation of the General Committee (A/37/250), to include this item in the agenda and to allocate it to the First Committee.

## 138. Immediate cessation and prohibition of nuclear-weapon tests

In a letter dated 1 October 1982 (A/37/243), the Union of Soviet Socialist Republics requested the inclusion of the above-mentioned additional item in the agenda of the thirty-seventh session.

On 8 October 1982 (see A/37/PV.24), the General Assembly decided, on the recommendation of the General Committee (A/37/250/Add.1), to include this item in the agenda and to allocate it to the First Committee.

# 139. Intensification of efforts to remove the threat of nuclear war and ensure the safe development of nuclear energy

In a letter dated 1 October 1982 (A/37/242), the Union of Soviet Socialist Republics requested the inclusion of the above-mentioned additional item in the agenda of the thirty-seventh session.

On 8 October 1982 (see A/37/PV.24), the General Assembly decided, on the recommendation of the General Committee (A/37/250/Add.1), to include this item in the agenda and to allocate it to the First Committee.

\_\_\_\_

ş